







Academic Year

2025-26







# SREE SARASWATHI THYAGARAJA COLLEGE

An Autonomous, NAAC Re-Accredited with 'A+' Grade, ISO 21001:2018 Certified Institution, Affiliated to Bharathiar University, Coimbatore, Approved by AICTE for BBA/BCA & MBA/MCA and by UGC for 2(f) & 12(B) status

Palani Road, Pollachi - 642 107, Coimbatore Dist, Tamilnadu.

Tel: 73737 66550, 99432 66008, 90951 66009 E-mail: stc@stc.ac.in

www.stc.ac.in

#### **OUR PHILOSOPHY**

"When an Institution becomes very important to the society, it no longer belongs only to its founders, but to the whole society"

#### VISION

To become a Premier Institution and emerge as a University of Excellence

#### MISSION

Achieve National and International recognition in the field of Education and Training in the areas of core competency.

By ensuring the highest quality in Infrastructure, Technology and Faculty and their continuous upgradation.

For producing students with Knowledge, Wisdom and Compassion.

#### **VALUES**

Knowledge Wisdom Compassion



# Knowledge, Wisdom and Compassion

Our logo has three beautiful symbols: the books, the sun and the lotus. Books represent Knowledge, the sun dispels the darkness of ignorance signifying Wisdom and the lotus symbolizes the unfolding of spirituality representing Compassion. From books, we gain knowledge and when directed properly knowledge blossoms into Wisdom. This Wisdom leads to compassion. This is the path towards Enlightenment.

# Contents

S.No.	Particulars	Page No.
1	Personal Information	1
2	About STC	2
3	MOUs / TIE-UPs and Academic Linkages	4
4	Programmes Offered	6
5	Board of Management	7
6	Governing Body Members	7
7	College Committee Members	8
8	Advisors - Institutional Development	9
9	Curriculum Development Cell	9
10	Academic Council	10
11	Advisory Committee Members for:	12
	School of Management	
	School of Computing Science	
	School of Commerce Centre for Counselling and Guidance	
	Centre for Research and Development	
	IQAC	
	Sports	
	Entrepreneurial Development Cell & IIC	
12	Faculty Profile	17
13	Composition of Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)	22
14	NAAC Criterion In-charges	23
15	NIRF Committee	24
16	CRD Committee	24
17	ERP Committee	24
18	EDC / IIC Committee	24
19	Centre for Digital Learning / MOOC Committee	25
20	e-Content Development Committee	25
21	Intellectual Property Rights (IPR) Committee	25
22	Non-Teaching Staff Profile	26
23	Rules and Regulations	28
24	Anti Ragging Committee	30
25	Anti Drug Committee	31

S.No.	Particulars	Page No.
26	Internal Complaints Committee (ICC)	32
27	Planning and Evaluation Committee	33
28	Student Welfare Committee	34
29	SC/ST Welfare Committee	35
30	Minority and OBC Cell	35
31	Controller of Examinations	37
32	IQAC	47
33	Hostel Rules and Regulations	48
34	Industry Visits	49
35	National Service Scheme (NSS)	49
36	National Cadet Corps (NCC)	49
37	Students' Grievances Redressal Cell	50
38	Women's Empowerment and Complaince Committee	50
39	Centre for Training, Placement and Corporate Relations	51
40	Centre for Counselling and Guidance	52
41	Centre for Research and Development	52
42	Centre for Digital Learning	54
43	Entrepreneurial Development Cell	54
44	Intellectual Property Rights (IPR) Cell	55
45	Institution's Innovation Council	55
46	Centre for Faculty Development	55
47	Centre for Human Excellence	55
48	Centre for Rural Development	56
49	Centre for Performing Arts	56
50	Centre for Consultancy Services	57
51	Centre for Competitive Examination & Career Development	58
52	Department of Physical Education	58
53	Student Associations	59
54	Skill Hub	60
55	STC Alumni Association	62
56	College Library	62
57	STC Scholarships	64
58	Endowment Awards	69
59	Academic Calendar	70

# PERSONAL INFORMATION

Name	
Class / Designation	
Register Number	
Father's Name and Occupation	
Residential Address	
Permanent Address	
	-
	-
E-mail	
Contact No.	
Aadhaar No.	
If Hosteler, Room No.	
Driving Licence No.	
Bank Name and Bank Account No.	
Blood Group	

Signature of Student

# **PROLOGUE**

"Service to people is service to God" is the noble saying of our elders.

# Students' Pledge

India is my country; all Indians are my brothers and sisters.

I love my country and I am proud of its rich and varied heritage. I shall always strive to be worthy of it.

I shall give my parents, teachers and all elders respect and treat everyone with courtesy.

To my country and my people I pledge my devotion. In their well-being and prosperity alone lies my happiness.

# General Information

Address for Communication: SREE SARASWATHI THYAGARAJA COLLEGE

Thippampatti, Palani Road, Pollachi - 642 107

Coimbatore Dt., Tamil Nadu.

Contact No : 73737 66550, 99432 66008

90951 66009, 93643 12379

Website : www.stc.ac.in Email : stc@stc.ac.in

# STC - The Gateway to High-Tech and Digital Learning

Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College, founded by V.S.V. Vidyaa Mandir Trust on 22<sup>nd</sup> Oct 1997 with an objective to meet the higher educational needs of the surging youth of our country, has become the cynosure of everyone and has won the confidence of the people as an institution of excellence with discipline, quality and values. The Institution having travelled along the path of many challenges in its academic march has celebrated its silver jubilee during the academic year 2022-23.

The trust was formed by the three great visionaries of the three philanthropic families – Thiru. P.M. Thyagarajan (late), and Smt. T. Saraswathi (late), Thiru. M.K. Arumugam (late) and Smt. A. Mahalakshmi (late) and Thiru. D. Sivaraman Chetti (late) and Smt. Vasanthasivam (late). Now the institution is ably run and professionally managed by the highly enterprising and service-minded business titans and their legal heirs, Thiru. S. Venkkatesh as Chairman, Ln. M.A. Vijayamoghan as Vice Chairman and Ln. T. Sethupati as Secretary.

Dr. M. Settu (late) a brilliant corporate wizard, played a major role with his road map, strategic guidance and meticulous planning in transforming the institution into an excellent one and his atman ever remains as the guiding spirit of STC for its great leap. The dynamic role of the young directors in the academic administration of the college, Mr. V.H.P. Vimal Kumar, Mr. P.T.S. Maheswar, Dr. Sreekanth Venkat, Mrs. Shravanthy Krishnamurthy, Rtn. M.V. Sreekanth and Rtn. P.T.S. Shreeram have given a new dimension, lustre and extra mileage to the management of the Institution.

STC stands unique and majestic with its 'A+' grade by the NAAC in its 4<sup>th</sup> Cycle, Autonomous Status, ISO Certification 21001:2018, the 2<sup>nd</sup> Best College Award in the year 2009 among the affiliated colleges of Bharathiar University and the Second Rank holder in Sports and Athletics continuously during the last 13 years.

Beginning its academic YATRA in 1997, it is strong as on date around 3200 students. Being Co-Educational and Autonomous college, it has several unique selling propositions, need-based curricula andoutcome-based programmes. Being student centric to the core, it has many skilldevelopment programmes for English Communication, Yoga and value education, Wi-Fi, free high-speed internet connectivity and excellent library with 44,325 books and a journal section having 35 national and 19 international journals and magazines, e-journals, DELNET and INFLIBNET facilities. The institution is very much proud of having airy, bright and spacious class-rooms, smart class-rooms, and facilities to use ICT tools for technology-enabled learning, and a plethora of online courses through the National Programme of Technology Enabled Learning (NPTEL). A building named "VSV Centre for Advanced Studies" with all modern facilities has been opened to enhance teaching, learning exercises and research pursuits and for accommodating the new and the latest programmes introduced.

The management always thinks in a benovalent way. It has several scholarship schemes for students who are meritorious, economically backward and extraordinarily proficient. Nearly Rs. 22 crore have been disbursed to students as scholarships since 2004-05.

The institution is set well with its good academic ambience, excellent infrastructure, well-trained and highly-qualified teaching faculty, disciplined student community and a dynamic and enlightened Management and Stakeholders to offer high-quality education with discipline and values for nation's development and societal transformation and upliftment. It is proud to place on record that it has introduced Outcome-Based Education (OBE) from 2018-19 to enable the students to gain mastery over the subjects, global competency and acquire skill-sets and values of life.

To meet the requirements of safety and security of girl students and accommodate those who have come from other states and far off places, a modern, well-furnished hostel is functioning with a lady warden.

The college has a boys' hostel functioning with modern facilities like Wi-Fi and other facilities since 2006-2007.

The campus has 2 AC seminar halls, two AC conference halls, one non AC conference hall and two multipurpose halls. A well-built separate Sports Complex with indoor and outdoor game facilities and an ultramodern gym to meet the sporting needs of students is available. It also meets the professional training requirements of students to participate in National and International sports meets. The institution has crossed the students strength of 3200 and is all set well to realize its vision namely "To become a Premier Institution and emerge as a University of Excellence".

## MOUS / TIE-UPS AND ACADEMIC LINKAGE

The college has entered into MOUS/TIE-UPs and linkages with several institutions:

S.No	Name of the Institution
1	Digilabs, Chennai
2	CA. Saravanan, Chartered Accountants, Pollachi
3	Green Era Recyclers, Coimbatore
4	Alma Shine, Almedabad
5	Kyungpook National University, South Korea
6	Pollachi Manavala Kalai Mandarm Trust, Aliyar
7	Brighture Edutech Solution, Erode
8	CA. Karthikeyan, Chartered Accountant, Udumalpet
9	KCS Associates, Chartered Accountants, Udumalpet
10	Sun Software Solution, Coimbatore
11	NoviTech R&D Pvt. Ltd, Coimbatore
12	Rajaram & Co, Auditors, Udumalpet
13	Sivaprakas & Associates, Chartered Accountant, Udumalpet
14	Senthil & Co, Auditors, Pollachi
15	Subbu & Co, Tax Consultant and Auditors, Pollachi
16	CA.V. Ananthasubramanian, Chartered Accountant, Palani
17	Karukkal Thiraippada Iyakkam, Chennai
18	Pollachi Ilakiya Vattam, Pollachi
19	Sangamithra Music Fine Arts, Thiruvallur
20	Infosys Spring Board, Bengaluru
21	National Skill Development Corporation, New Delhi (NSDC)
22	IITK Foundation for Advanced Continuing Education & Training, Kanpur
23	I-BACUS-TECH Solutions, Coimbatore

S.No	Name of the Institution
24	ABE Intelligence Groups, Chennai
25	Anaadi Rural Al Center, Palani
26	Logistics Sector Skill Council (LSC), Chennai
27	Master School of Management, Meerut, UP
28	ICBM School of Business Excellence, Hyderabad
29	National Institute of Personnel Management, Coimbatore
30	Pollachi Rotary Club Trust of Rotary, Pollachi
31	EKAM Foundation, Chennai
32	Life Ray Foundation, Coimbatore
33	Palani Sunmarga Gurukulam, Palani
34	Native Medicare Charitable Trust (NMCT), Coimbatore
35	ICT Academy, Coimbatore
36	ADHIANNAM Coir Comforts Limited, Pollachi
37	SSS Gobal, Pollachi
38	Kumaran Fibre, Pollachi
39	Tally Education Private Limited, Bangalore
40	ICP Professional Academy, Coimbatore
41	ICAI, Coimbatore Chapter
42	Selvaraj & Co, Auditors, Pollachi
43	Arunraj & Co., Auditors, Pollachi
44	R. Santhiyalakshmi Chartered Accountant, Udumalpet
45	PSGR Krishnammal Rural Women Techno Park, Coimbatore
46	Avinashilingam Institute for Home Science and Higher Education for Women, Coimbatore
47	EC COUNCIL (International Council of E-commerce Consultants) ACADEMIA, USA
48	CompTIA, USA.
49	Palo Alto Networks Cybersecurity Academy, USA
50	iTokyo Academy, Coimbatore, Tamilnadu
51	Control N- CN technologies Pvt Ltd, Udumalpet, Tamilnadu
52	Helix Trust (School for Learning Disability), Salem, Tamilnadu
53	Manipal University, Melaka, Malaysia
54	Prochant India Pvt Ltd, Chennai, Tamil Nadu
55	Icon Pillars Digital Solutions, Coimbatore, Tamilnadu
56	Confederation of Indian Industry, Southern Region, Chennai, Tamilnadu
57	MSME Technology Development Center, Chennai
58	CONFAB 360 Degree Academic Integration, New Delhi
59	Focus 4D Career Education Private Limited
60	Berjaja TVET College, Malaysia

#### **PROGRAMMES OFFERED**

#### **UG PROGRAMMES**

B.Sc - Digital and Cyber Forensic Science

B.Sc - Artificial Intelligence and Machine Learning

B.Sc - Data Science and Analytics

B.Sc - Computer Science

BCA - Bachelor of Computer Applications

B.Sc - Information Technology

B.Sc - Psychology

B.Sc - Mathematics

B.Sc - Chemistry

B.Com - Bachelor of Commerce

B.Com - Information Technology

B.Com - Computer Applications

B.Com - Professional Accounting

B.Com - Applied Business Accounting

B.Com - Business Analytics

B.Com - Banking and Insurance

BBA - Bachelor of Business Administration

BA - English Literature

## PG PROGRAMMES

MBA - Master of Business Administration

MCA - Master of Computer Applications

MSW - Social Work

M.Sc - Applied Psychology

M.Com - International Business

M.Com - Master of Commerce

M.Sc - Mathematics

MA - English Literature

## RESEARCH PROGRAMMES (PT/FT)

Ph.D (Commerce) - FT / PT
Ph.D (Management) - FT / PT
Ph.D (Computer Science) - FT / PT
Ph.D (Mathematics) - FT / PT
Ph.D (Social Work) - FT / PT
Ph.D (English) - FT / PT
Ph.D (Tamil) - PT

# **BOARD OF MANAGEMENT**

Mr. S. Venkkatesh Chairman Ln. M.A. Vijayamoghan Vice Chairman Ln. T. Sethupati Secretary Mr. V.H.P. Vimal Kumar Director Mr PTS Maheswar Director Dr. Sreekanth Venkat Director Mrs. Shravanthy Krishnamurthy Director Mr M V Sreekanth Director Mr. P.T.S. Shreeram Director

# **ADVISOR - BOARD OF MANAGEMENT**

Dr. R. Nandagopal, M.Com., MBA., M.Phil., Ph.D

# **GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS**

#### MANAGEMENT MEMBERS

Mr. S. Venkkatesh Chairman Ln. M.A. Vijayamoghan Vice Chairman Ln. T. Sethupati Secretary Mr VHP Vimal Kumar Director Mr. P.T.S. Maheswar Director Dr. Sreekanth Venkat Director Mrs. Shravanthy Krishnamurthy Director Mr. M.V. Sreekanth Director Mr. P.T.S. Shreeram Director

#### TEACHER REPRESENTATIVES

Ms. D. Geetha - Dean, Academics

Dr. S. Rajalatha - Dean, Student Affairs

#### ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Mr. A. Balasubramaniam - Administrative Officer

#### **EXTERNAL MEMBERS**

#### **UGC NOMINEE**

Dr. Achal Malik, C2A/116, Janakpuri, New Delhi

#### STATE GOVERNMENT NOMINEE

Dr. N. Shenbagalakshmi

Joint Director of Collegiate Education, Coimbatore Region, Coimbatore.

#### UNIVERSITY NOMINEE

Dr. S. Grace Annapoorni Professor, Department of Textiles and Apparel Design Bharathiar University, Coimbatore - 641 046.

#### **EX-OFFICIO MEMBER**

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani - Principal

# **COLLEGE COMMITTEE MEMBERS**

#### MANAGEMENT MEMBERS

Mr S Venkkatesh - Chairman Ln. M.A. Vijayamoghan - Vice Chairman Ln. T. Sethupati - Secretary Mr. V.H.P. Vimal Kumar - Director Mr PTS Maheswar Director Dr. Sreekanth Venkat - Director Mrs. Shravanthy Krishnamurthy - Director Mr. M.V. Sreekanth Director Mr. P.T.S. Shreeram - Director

# **FACULTY REPRESENTATIVES**

Ms. D. Geetha - Dean, Academics
Dr. S. Rajalatha - Dean, Student Affairs

#### **ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF**

Mr. A. Balasubramaniam - Administrative Officer

#### **EXTERNAL MEMBERS**

Prof. Dr. B. Murali

30, Cooperative E Colony, Villankurichi Road, Coimbatore.

Dr. R. Venkatapathy

Former Director - BSMED, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore.

Dr. V. Kulandaiswamy

Former Principal, STC

#### **UNIVERSITY NOMINEE**

Dr. S. Grace Annapoorni

Professor, Department of Textiles and Apparel Design

Bharathiar University, Coimbatore - 641 046.

#### **EX-OFFICIO MEMBER**

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani - Principal

# **ADVISORS - INSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT**

Prof. (Dr.) D. Subhakar

Vice Chancellor, AMITY University, Bengaluru

Dr. L.S. Ganesh Vice Chancellor

ICFAI Foundation for Higher Studies

Hyderabad - 501 203. Telangana

# **CURRICULUM DEVELOPMENT CELL**

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, Principal

Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna

- Chairman

Convener

**MEMBERS** 

Dr. N. Umamaheswari

Mr. B. Shankar Anandh

Dr. G. Malarvizhi

Ms. B. Abinaya

Dr. B. Iswarva

Dr K Manikandan

Mr. PP. Mohamed Afread

Mr. P. Karthikeyan

Dr. M. Makeswari

Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram

Dr. P. Sudha

Ms. S. Riyaz Fathima

Dr. P. Shobana Dr. G. Murugesan

Dr. K. Prabavathy
Dr. N. Chitra

Dr. M. Selvarani

Ms A Parameswari

Dr. T. Maheswari

Dr. K. Kannan

Dr. S. Shantha Kumari

Ms. K. Gokilapriyanka

Ms. M. Leelavathi

- Programme Coordinator, MBA

- HoD i/c, Social Work

- HoD i/c, Tamil

- HoD i/c, English

- Programme Coordinator, BCA

- HoD, B.Com

- Programme Coordinator, M.Sc. App. Psy.

Programme Coordinator, B.Sc. Psy.

- HoD i/c, Chemistry

- HoD. UG & PG Maths

- HoD, B,Sc IT

HoD, B,Sc (CS)

HoD, DCFS

HoD. AI&ML

HoD (i/c), DSA

- HoD, B.Com (CA)

HoD, B,Com (PA) & B,Com (B&I)

- HoD i/c, B.Com (ABA) & B.Com (IT)

- HoD i/c, B.Com (BA)

- HoD (i/c), M.Com

- HoD, M, Com (IB)

- Programme Coordinator, BBA

- IQAC Co-ordinator

#### MEMBER SECRETARY

Dr. R. Uma - Associate Professor, Mathematics

#### CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS

Dr. T. Priya - Controller

# **DEANS / DIRECTOR**

Mrs. D. Geetha - Dean - Academics
Dr. S. Rajalatha - Dean, Student Affairs

Dr. G. Manokaran - Director, School of Commerce

# **ACADEMIC COUNCIL**

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, Principal - Chairman

## **MEMBERS - INTERNAL**

Mrs. D. Geetha - Dean - Academics
Ms. M. Leelavathi - IQAC Coordinator

Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna - Deputy Director, School of Sciences & Humanities

Dr. G. Manokaran - Director, School of Commerce
Dr. N. Umamaheswari - Programme Coordinator, MBA

Mr. B. Shankar Anandh - HoD i/c, Social Work

Dr. G. Malarvizhi - HoD i/c, Tamil Ms. B. Abinaya - HoD i/c, English

Dr. B. Iswarya - Programme Coordinator, BCA

Dr. K. Manikandan - HoD, B.Com

Mr. PP. Mohamed Afread - Programme Coordinator, M.Sc. App. Psy.

Mr. P. Karthikeyan - Programme Coordinator, B.Sc. Psy.

Dr. M. Makeswari - HoD i/c, Chemistry

Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram - HoD, UG & PG Maths

Dr. P. Sudha - HoD, B.Sc IT

Ms. S. Riyaz Fathima - HoD, B.Sc (CS)

Dr. P. Shobana - HoD, DCFS
Dr. G. Murugesan - HoD. AI&ML

Dr. K. Prabavathy - HoD (i/c), DSA

Dr. N. Chitra - HoD, B.Com (CA)

Dr. M. Selvarani - HoD, B.Com (PA) & B.Com (B&I)

Ms. A. Parameswari - HoD i/c, B.Com (ABA) & B.Com (IT)

Dr. T. Maheswari - HoD i/c, B.Com (BA)

Dr. K. Kannan - HoD i/c, M.Com
Dr. S. Shanthakumari - HoD. M.Com (IB)

Ms. K. Gokilapriyanka - Programme Coordinator, BBA

#### TEACHER REPRESENTATIVES

Dr. D. Mythili - Associate Professor, M.Com

Mr. R. Narayanan - Assistant Professor, B.Sc. Al&ML

Mr. C. Palanisamy - Assistant Professor, MSW

#### **CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS**

Dr. T. Priya - Controller

#### **MEMBERS - EXTERNAL**

Dr. K.A. Chinnaraju

Director, Coimbatore Institute of Management and Technology, Coimbatore

Dr. B. Sampathkumar

Former Principal & Secretary,

PSG College of Arts & Science, Coimbatore

Dr. (Mrs.) N. Yesodha Devi

Secretary, PSGR Krishnammal College for Women, Coimbatore

Mr. P.M. Jegadeesan

Retd. Vice President & Corporate HR, Sara Elgi Groups, Coimbatore

Ln. T. Sethupati

Managing Director, M/s. Great Mount Resort Pvt. Ltd., Pollachi.

#### UNIVERSITY NOMINEES

Dr. J. Vijayakumar

Associate Professor & Head, Department of Electronics & Instrumentation, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore

Dr. S. Sadhasiyam

Associate Professor & Co-Ordinator, B.Sc (Blended) Programme, Central for International Affairs, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore

Dr. P. Premasudha

Assistant Professor, Department of Nanoscience & Technology Bharathiar University, Coimbatore

#### **MEMBER SECRETARY**

Mrs. D. Geetha - Dean - Academics

# **ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS**

#### SCHOOL OF MANAGEMENT

Mr. P.M. Jagatheesan

Vice President - Corporate HR (Retd.), Sara Elgi Group, Coimbatore

Dr. G. Ranganathan, Managing Director & Chief Executive Officer Rover Components Ltd., Coimbatore

Dr. R. Venkatapathy, Former Director BSMED Bharathiar University, Coimbatore

Dr. K. Selvaraju, Secretary General, Southern India Mills Association, Coimbatore

Mr. Jayakumar Ramdass, Managing Director

President - CMA, Director, Mahendra Submersible Pumps Pvt. Ltd., Coimbatore

Dr. N. Sampath Kumar, General Manager Training & Development Roots Industries India Limited, Coimbatore

Mr. K. Ravi, Chief Finance Officer Roots Industries India Limited, Coimbatore

Mr. T. Venkatesan Former Global Treasury Head Tata Consultancy Services, Mumbai

Mr. G. Karthikeyan Manager - Implementation Engineering - APAC Airport & Airline Operations, Bengaluru

## SCHOOL OF COMPUTING SCIENCE

Dr. O.A. Balasubramaniam Managing Director, Roots Cast Private Limited RKG Industrial Estate, Ganapathy, Coimbatore.

Prof. B. Murali Head, Dept. of Computer Science (Retd.) PSG College of Arts and Science, Coimbatore

Dr. P. Jaganathan Professor & Head, Master of Computer Applications PSNA College of Engineering and Technology, Dindigul

Dr. R. Ganeasan Professor & Dean, VIT Chennai Mrs. Jayashree Radha Senior Engineer, Google, Bengaluru

Dr. Prasanna Srinivas Al Engineering Leader, IBM, Bengaluru

Mr. R. Gopalswamy Technical Director, CADCS, Coimbatore

Dr. S. Venkatapathy, Research Scientist, IITB

Mr. S.N. Ravichandran

A renowned Techno-Legal Consultant & Cyber-Crime Investigator, Member, Data Security Council of India (DSCI), Coimbatore

Dr. Madhankumar Srinivasan CEO & Co-Founder, Wisework Pvt. Ltd., Bengaluru

## **SCHOOL OF COMMERCE**

CA V. S. Srinivasan, Partner, VKS Aiyer & Co., Coimbatore

CA C. S. Sathyanarayanan, Partner, VKS Aiyer & Co.

CA Sidartha Kaushik, Partner, VKS Aiyer & Co., Coimbatore

CA Saravanan T, Associate Chartered Accountant Venkat Ramanan & Associates, Coimbatore

CA Venkataramanan D, Senior Partner, Venkat Ramanan & Associates, Coimbatore

Mr. M. Karthikeyan

President, Coimbatore District Small Industries Association, Coimbatore

Dr. Nava Subramaniam Dean, Amrita School of Business, Coimbatore

CA M. Suresh Kumar

Proprietor, M. Suresh Kumar & Co., Coimbatore

Dr. C.K. Kotravel Bharathi

Faculty Member and Administrator, Tamil Nadu Management Education

# CENTRE FOR COUNSELLING AND GUIDANCE

Dr. Susheel Tharian

Christian Fellowship Hospital, Oddanchatram, Dindigul.

Dr. U.L. Bhuvaneswari

Dept. of Psychology, Govt. Arts College, Coimbatore.

Dr. S. Radhakrishnan

Psychologist, Coimbatore.

Dr. N.V. Amudha Devi

Assistant Professor & Head [i/c]

Department of Psychology,

Avinashilingam Institute of Home Science & Higher Education for Women, Coimbatore

Dr. P. Thamilselvan

Assistant Professor, Department of Psychology,

PSG College of Arts and Science, Civil Aerodrome Post, Avinashi Road, Coimbatore

Mr. Santhosh Dhanushkodi

Assistant Professor & Clinical Psychologist

Karur Government Medical College & Hospital, Karur

# CENTRE FOR RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT

Dr. K.S. Chandrasekar

Vice Chancellor, Cluster University of Jammu,

Jammu and Kashmir

Dr. Rupa Gunaseelan

Professor and Head, Bharathiar School of Management and Entrepreneur Development (BSMED). Bharathiar University, Coimbatore

Dr. R. Raiendran

Associate Professor, PG and Research Department of Microbiology

PSG college of Arts and Science, Coimbatore

Dr. G. Prabakaran

Assistant Professor, Centre for Study of Social Exclusion

Pondicherry Central University, Puducherry

Dr. J. George Bernardshaw

Principal & Associate Professor

Anugraha Institute of Social Sciences & Research Centre, Dindigul

Dr. S. Devi

Department of Psychology, Assistant Professor

SRM University, Chennai

Dr. V. Keerthana

School of Social Sciences and Language,

Department of Social Sciences, Vellore Institute of Technology, Vellore

Dr. D. Muhammad Noorul Mubarak

Associate Professor, Department of Computer Science, University of Kerala,

Thiruvananthapuram, Kerala

## INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)

Dr. Latha Nair

NAAC Co-ordinator, Associate Professor & Research Guide

Dept. of English & Centre for Research, St. Teresa's College, Ernakulam, Kerala.

Dr. M. K. Baby

Professor & Head of the Department School of Management

Kristu Jayanti College, Kothanur, Bengaluru.

Dr. S. Alfred Cecil Raj

Associate Professor, Department of Physics

St. Joseph's College, Tiruchirappalli.

Dr. Prashant R. Nair

Chairperson, (IQAC), Associate Professor of Computer Science,

Amrita School of Engineering, Amrita Vishwa Vidyapeetham, Coimbatore.

Professor Muruganantham Ponnusamy

Deputy Registrar, Indian Institute of Information Technology, Kalyani, West Bengal.

Dr. R. Udaiyakumar

Professor and Head, Department of Electronic and Communication Engineering

Sri Krishna College of Technology, Coimbatore.

Dr. O.A. Balasubramaniam

Managing Director, ROOTS CAST Private Limited

RKG Industrial Estate, Ganapathy, Coimbatore.

Dr. M.P. Ayyappadas

Vice - Principal, Associate Professor and Head

Department of. Biotechnology

Rathnavel Subramaniam (RVS) College of Arts and Science, Sulur, Coimbatore.

Dr. S. Venkata Krishna Kumar

IQAC – Co-ordinator Associate Professor and Head

Department of Computer Science, PSG College of Arts and Science, Coimbatore.

Dr M Kalavathi

IQAC Coordinator, Associate Professor in Commerce

Sri GVG Visalakshi College for Women, Udumalpet

Prof. N. Kumar

IQAC Coordinator, Associate Professor in Computer Science

Dr. NGP Arts and Science College, Coimbatore

# **ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS - SPORTS**

Shri, A. Ramana Rao

Arjuna & Dronacharya Awardee in Volleyball, Vijayawada.

Dr. Ch. V.S.T. Sai Kumar

Secretary and Principal (Retd.),

Maruthi College of Physical Education, Coimbatore.

Mr. Charles Borromeo

Arjuna and Padhmashree Awardee in Athletics,

Asian Games Gold Medalist and Olympian, Chennai.

Dr. David V. Rajan

Managing Director, Ortho One Orthopaedic Hospital, Coimbatore.

Mr. P. Velusamy

Vice President, Agua Pump Industries, Coimbatore.

Mr. K. Sellamuthu

Former Volleyball Player, State Bank of India (Retd.), Pollachi.

## **ENTREPRENEURIAL DEVELOPMENT CELL & IIC**

Mr. N. Elamaran,

Proprietor, Indo Malayssian Die Castings, Saravanampatty, Coimbatore.

Mr. S. Vijayakumar

Assistant Director MSME, Coimbatore.

Dr. G. Ravikumar Director.

CED Anna University, Coimbatore.

Mr. B. Chidambaranathan

Young Entrepreneurship Soceity (YES), Pollachi.

Dr. K. Sureshkumar

General Manager, PSG-STEP, PSG College of Technology, Coimbatore.

Mr. M.V. Chandrasekar

Secretary, Market Committee, Dept of Agrl. Marketing & Agri business, Dindigul.

Dr. A. Akilandeswari

Project Manager Women Technology Park

PSGR Krishnammal College for Women, Coimbatore.

Mr. Dinesh Manickam

Manager at AIC RAISE, India's 1st Startup Incubation Center focusing on

United Nation's Sustainable Development Goals, Coimbaore,

Mr. C.R. Badrinath

Managing Director, Visinture Strategic Solutions (Cbe) Pvt. Ltd,

R.S. Puram. Coimbatore.

# **FACULTY PROFILE**

## **PRINCIPAL**

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, MBA.,M.Phil.,Ph.D Principal

VICE-PRINCIPAL

Dr. K. Bharathi, B.Sc,M.P.Ed,M.Phil.,Ph.D Vice-Principal (Administration) &

Director, Physical Education

**DEANS & DIRECTORS** 

Ms. D. Geetha, M.Sc (C.Sc).,M.Phil.,SET.,

Dean, Academics

Dr. S. Raialatha, M.A.,NET.,Ph.D

Dean, Student Affairs

Dr. G. Manokaran, MBA., M.Phil., FDPIIM-I, Ph.D Director, School of Commerce

Dr. I. Siddiq, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., MBA., NET., Ph.D Director, Training & Corporate Relations

Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna, M.Sc., NET., SET., Deputy Director, Social Sciences & Humanities

Mr. J. Abhishek Narayan, B.Sc (CSMN), MBA., NET., SET., Head, Admission

## **SCHOOL OF SCIENCE & HUMANITIES**

Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna, M.Sc., NET., SET., Deputy Director, School of Sciences & Humanities

**Department of Tamil** 

Dr. G. Malarvizhi, M.A., M.Phil., NET., Ph.D Associate Professor & HoD (i/c)

Dr. G. Raja, M.A.,M.Phil.,NET.,Ph.D Associate Professor Mr. S. Kumaraganesh, M.A.,NET., Assistant Professor Dr. D. Visalakshi, M.A.,M.Phil.,B.Ed.,NET.,Ph.D Assistant Professor

Ms. A. Aswathy, M.A., (Malayalam) Assistant Professor in Malayalam

Ms. B. Shahanas, BA (Public Admin., MA (Hindi) Assistant Professor in Hindi

**Department of English** 

Ms. B. Abinaya, M.A., Assistant Professor, HoD Dr. R. Vennila Nancy Christina, MA.,M.Phil.,Ph.D Associate Professor

Dr. M. Subasini, MA., M.Phil., Ph.D Associate Professor

**Department of Mathematics** 

Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram, M.Sc.,PGDCA.,B.Ed.,
M.Phil(CS), M.Phil (Maths), Ph.D
Associate Prof. & HoD - UG & PG Maths

Dr. R. Uma, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,Ph.D

Ms. D. Narmatha, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,

Associate Professor

Assistant Professor

Dr. S. Magudeeswaran, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,PGDCA.,Ph.D Assistant Professor

# **Department of Psychology**

Mr. PP. Mohamed Afread, M.Sc (Clinical Psychology), NET Assistant Professor &

Programme Coordinator - PG

Mr. P. Karthikeyan, M.Sc (Applied Psychology)

Assistant Professor &

Programme Coordinator - UG

Assistant Professor

Ms. Chethana Kirthi M. Lal, M.A. Psy., M. Phil., SET(KL).,

Ms. C. Harshni, M.Sc.,

Assistant Professor

Ms. M.A. Subhana, B.A., (Criminology), M.Sc., (F.PSY), NET

Ms. K. Anaswara, M.Sc (Applied Psychology)

Assistant Professor
Assistant Professor

Ms. V. Sandhiya, M.Sc - Psychology Assistant Professor

# **Department of Social Work**

Mr. B. Shankar Anandh, MSW.,M.Phil.,

Assistant Professor & HoD i/c

Dr. K. Parthasarathy, M.A.,MSW.,M.Phil.,P.G.D.M.,M.A.,MBA.,NET.,Ph.D Associate Professor Ms. M. Mallika, MSW.,

Assistant Professor

Dr. C. Palanisamy, Ph.D., (Social Work)

Assistant Professor

# **Department of Chemistry**

Dr. M. Makeswari, M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D Assistant Professor & HoD i/c

Ms. S. Sudha, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,

Ms. S. Amsaveni, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,

Assistant Professor

Ms. C. Anbulakshmi, M.Sc.,

Assistant Professor

# SCHOOL OF COMPUTING SCIENCE & SCHOOL OF COMPUTER APPLICATIONS

# **School of Computing Science**

Ms. S. Riyaz Fathima, M.Sc., M.Phil.,

Assistant Professor & HoD - B.Sc (CS)

Dr. P. Sudha, MCA., M. Phil., Ph.D Associate Professor & HoD i/c - B.Sc (IT)

Dr. P. Shobana, M.Sc (IT).,M.Phil.,MCA.,

Asst. Professor & HoD - B.Sc (DCFS)

Dr. G. Murugesan, B.Sc (CS).,M.A (YHE).,MCA., Asst. Professor & HoD - B.Sc (Al&ML)

Dr. K. Prabavathy, M.Sc, MCA, M.Phil., Ph.D Asst. Professor & HoD i/c - B.Sc (DSA)

Dr. A. Selva Kumar, MCA.,M.Phil,Ph.D Associate Professor

Dr. K.A.M. Sajad Hyder, MCA.,M.Phi.,Ph.D Assistant Professor

Dr. N. Mohamed Farook Ali. MCA. M.Phil.. Assistant Professor

Ms. R. Amsaveni, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. A.S. Nithya, MCA, M.Phil,SET.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. M. Leelavathi, MCA.,M.Phil.,MBA (Data Science)	Assistant Professor
Ms. R. Jeyarani, M.Sc	Assistant Professor
Ms. P. Crena Prim Rose, B.Tech., M.Tech.,	Assistant Professor
Mr. R. Narayanan, M.Sc (OR&CA),NET	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Madhu Priya, M.Sc,M.Phil	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Deepika, MCA	Assistant Professor
Ms. T. Umajothi, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. R. Kanaga Durga, MCA.,M.Phil.,	Assistant Professor
Mr. S. Namachivayam, M.A. (English)	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Sreena, M.A., B.Ed., English	Assistant Professor
Ms. C. Malarvizhi, M.Sc., M.Phil.,	Assistant Professor
Dr. Leena G Pillai, Ph.D. (CS)	Assistant Professor
Mr. S. Rajkumar, M.A.,	Assistant Professor
Mr. Santhosh Xavier, M.Sc., (Forensic Science)	Assistant Professor
Mr. U.K. Anthakrishnan, M.Sc., (Cyber Security)	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Priyanka, M.Sc., (Forensic Science)	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Priyadarshini, M.Sc.,	Associate Professor
Ms. S. Divyadharshini, B.A.,M.A., English	Assistant Professor
Ms. M. Keerthana, M.A., - Eng. Lit.	Assistant Professor
Ms. K.R. Karthika, BE, MBA	Assistant Professor
Ms. V. Vijayavadivu, M.A.,SET.,NET.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Sowbarnika, M.Sc., (Cyber Security)	Assistant Professor
School of Computer Applications	
Ms. G. Vijayabharathi, M.Sc.,M.Phil	HoD, MCA
Dr. B. Iswarya, MCA.,M.Phil.,Ph.D	Assistant Professor & Programme Coordinator, BCA
Dr. S. Rajeswari, M.Sc(CS).,MCA.,M.Phil.,SET.,Ph.D	Associate Professor
Mr. C. Sivaraj, B.Com (CA).,MCA.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. K. Iswarya, M.Sc,MBA,M.Phil	Assistant Professor
Ms. D. Srija, MA.,M.Phil.,B.Ed.,	Assistant Professor

# SCHOOL OF COMMERCE

Dr. G. Manokaran, MBA., M. Phil., FDPIIM-I, Ph.D.

Dr. K. Manikandan, M.Com., MBA., M.Phil., Ph.D

Dr. N. Chitra. M.Com..B.Ed..M.Phil..PGDCA..Ph.D

Dr. M. Selvarani, M.Com., M.Phil., DCA., Ph.D

Ms. A. Parameswari, M.Com., PGDCA., SET.,

Dr. T. Maheswari, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., NET., SET., Ph.D.

Dr. K. Kannan, B.A., M.A., DMIS, M.Phil., Ph.D.

Dr. S. Shanthakumari, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., NET., PGDFM., Ph.D

Dr. R. Vasuki, M.Com., MBA, MA., B.Ed., PGDCA., M. Phil., Ph.D

Dr. P. Senthilkumar, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., MBA., SET., Ph.D.

Dr. B. Mythili. M.Com..M.Phil..B.Ed..PGDCA..Ph.D

Dr. K. Loganathan, M.Com., M.Phil., MBA., PGDCA., SET, PGDFM., Ph.D.

Dr. P. Gomathi, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., NET., Ph.D

Dr. K. Kumaran, M.Com., M.Phil., Ph.D.

Dr. C. Kothaiandal, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., DCP., MCA., Ph.D.

Dr. K. Chelladurai, M.Com., MBA., M.Phil., PGDCA., SET., Ph.D

Dr. J. Shvamala. M.Com..M.Phil..PGDCA..MBA..SET..Ph.D

Dr. S. Poornimadevi, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., Ph.D

Dr. T. Vaniikkodi, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., CIACA., Ph.D.

Dr. J. Nimala, M.Com.M.Phil., NET., Ph.D.

Dr. M. Kavitha, M.Com., MBA., M.Phil., Ph.D

Mr. H. Sved Ibrahim, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA.,

Mr. R. Nagarajan, M.Com., M.Phil.,

Mr. V. Murugesan, M.Com., M.Phil., MBA., PGDCA.,

Ms. K. Prabhavathi, B.Com., M.Com., M.Phil., SET.,

Ms. M. Devi Priya, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., DCCM., SET., NET.,

Ms. K.M.A. Ansheena, M.Com., NET

Ms. C.K. Jessy, M.Com-MIB., BEd.

Mr. P.J. Balakumaran, M.Sc., M.Phil.,

Ms. S. Muthu Lakshmi, MBA (Finance), LLM-Property

Ms. U. Kavalvizi, M.Com., CA. Ph.D (Pr)

Mr. CR. Venkatraman, M.Com., CA

Mr. K. Giridharan, M.Sc., M.Phil.,

Ms. T.N. Archaya, M.A. (Eng. Lit.)

Ms. S. Deivanayaki, M.Sc., M.Phil.,

Dr. Abibu Rahman P. M.Com, Ph.D

Director, School of Commerce

Associate Prof. & HoD - B.Com

Associate Prof. & HoD - B.Com (CA)

Associate Prof. & HoD - B.Com (PA) & (B&I)

Assistant Prof. & HoD i/c - B.Com (ABA) & (IT)

Associate Professor & HoD - B.Com (BA)

Assistant Professor & HoD i/c - M.Com

Associate Prof. & HoD - M.Com (IB)

Associate Professor

Assistant Professor Assistant Professor

. . . . . . .

Assistant Professor Assistant Professor

# SCHOOL OF MANAGEMENT

Dr. N. Umamaheswari, MBA.,M.Phil.,Ph.D	Programme Coordinator, MBA
Ms. K. Gokilapriyanka, MBA.,	Programme Coordinator, BBA
Dr. R. Uma Maheswari, M.Com.,M.Phil.,MBA.,M.Phil.,PGDCA,FDPIIM-l.,Ph.D	Associate Professor
Mr. L. Venkatasubramanian, B.Tech.,MBA.,NET.,	Assistant Professor
Dr. P. Senthil Prakash, MBA.,Ph.D	Assistant Professor
Mr. J. Abhishek Narayan, B.Sc (CSMN), MBA.,NET.,SET.,	Assistant Professor
Dr. S. Santhoshkumar, MBA.,Ph.D	Assistant Professor
Ms. N. Yogambal, MBA.,	Assistant Professor
Ms. S. Sugapriya, B.Com.,MBA	Assistant Professor
Ms. V. Mathanggi, MBA	Assistant Professor
Mr. D. Malick John, MBA	Assistant Professor

# **Adjunct Faculty**

Mr. V. H. P. Vimal Kumar, MBA., (UK)

 $\label{eq:continuous} \mbox{Dr. Sreekanth Venkat, B.E Mech (PSG Tech)., PGD - HRM (XLRI).,}$ 

Mr. P. T. S. Shreeram, B.Com. (CSRCC), New Delhi, MBA (ISB).,

## PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Dr. K. Bharathi, B.Sc.,M.P.Ed.,M.Phil.,Ph.D	Director
Ms. K. Thenmozhi, M.P.Ed., M.Phil, CNIS, PG Dip. Yoga	Asst. Directress
Mr. K. Chandrasekaran Nair, NIS	Advisor - Volleyball
Mr. Antony Ravi Jones	Coach - Volleyball
Mr. T. Raniithkumar	Games Marker

## CENTRE FOR COMPETITIVE EXAMINATION & CAREER DEVELOPMENT

Dr. R. Uma, M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D Associate Professor

#### LIBRARY

Dr. A. Thendral, M.Com.,MLIS.,M.Phil.,PGDLAN,Ph.D	Librarian
Mr. P. Natarajan, B.Sc., MLIS	Deputy Librarian
Dr. K. Balasubramanian, B.Sc.,MLIS.,M.Phil.,DOA.,Ph.D	Asst. Librarian
Ms. S. Meena, M.Com., MLIS.,	Library Assistant
Ms. M. Nagajothi, B.Sc.,BLIS.,	Library Assistant
Ms. R. Kalaiselvi	Library Assistant

# Centre for Training, Placement and Corporate Relations

Dr. I. Siddiq Director, Training & Corporate Connect

Ms. P. Ragavi, M.Sc., Co-Ordinator

## **ISO-EOMS**

Mr. R. Sivakumar Co-Ordinator - ISO-EOMS-21001:2018 & MIS

# **COMPOSITION OF INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)**

Chairperson	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, Principal	
Management Representative	Ln. T. Sethupati, Secretary	
Senior Faculty Member	Dr. S. Rajalatha, Dean, Student Affairs Ms. D. Geetha, Dean, Academics Dr. I. Siddiq, Director, Director, CTPCR Dr. G. Manokaran, Director, School of Commerce	
Faculty Member	Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna, Deputy Director, School of Sciences & Humanities	
Faculty Member	Dr. C. Palanisamy, Assistant Professor, Department of MSW	
Faculty Member	Dr. K. Parthasarathy, PC, Department of MSW	
Faculty Member	Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram, Head, Dept. of Mathematics	
Faculty Member	Dr. K. Kannan, Head, Department of M.Com & Coordinator, CFD	
Faculty Member	Dr. M. Subasini, Associate Professor, Department of English	
Faculty Member	Mr. Santhosh Kumar. S, Assistant Professor, Department of MBA	
Student Nominee	Ms. P. Pavatharani, II MBA	
Student Nominee	Mr. Karthik Sai, III B. Sc Al&ML	
Alumni Nominee	Mr. Kumar Palanisamy, CEO and Director, Itokyo Academy Pvt. Ltd, Coimbatore	
Industrial Nominee	Mr. Karthikeyan Gunasekaran, Manager-Implementation Engineering-APAC, Airport & Airline Operations, Amadeus Software Labs India.	
Employer Nominee	Mr. Santhosh Kumar. N, Sr. Executive — CSR Cognizant Outreach — ESG, CTS	
Parent Nominee	Revathi Sripriya. S, Proprietor -Le Crumble Artisian Baker, M/O, S. Shanchal, III B.Sc(CS) - B	
Philanthropist Nominee	Mr. Ranjith Kumar, Founder and Managing Trustee, Thoorigai Charitable Trust, Coimbatore	
Local Nominee	Dr. Shyamala Navaneethakrishnan, Chairman, Pollachi Municipality.	
Coordinator	Ms. M. Leelavathi, Assistant Professor, Department of Al&ML	

# **NAAC CRITERION IN-CHARGES**

Name	Department	Designation	Role
Ms. M. Leelavathi	AI&ML	Assistant Professor	NAAC Coordinator
	Crite	erion-l	
Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna	Psychology	Deputy Director, School of Sciences & Humanities	Coordinator
Ms. K.R. Karthika	IT	Assistant Professor	Member
	Crite	rion-II	
Mr. Santhosh Kumar. S	MBA	Assistant Professor	Coordinator
Ms. D. Devipriya	Commerce	Assistant Professor	Member
Mr. C. Sivaraj	CS	Assistant Professor	Member
	Crite	rion-III	
Dr. K. Parthasarathy	Social Work	PC& Associate Professor,	Coordinator
Dr. C. Palanisamy	Social Work	CRD Director & Assistant Professor	Member
Mr. B. Shankar Anandh	Social Work	Assistant Professor	Coordinator- Extension Activity
	Crite	rion-IV	
Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram	Maths	Head of the Department	Coordinator
Ms. G. Vijayabharathi	MCA	Head of the Department	Member
	Crite	rion-V	
Dr. S. Rajalatha	Tamil	Dean, Student Affairs	Coordinator
Mr. Balakumaran. P. J	Commerce	Assistant Professor	Member
Dr. I. Siddiq	Commerce	Director, CTPCR	Coordinator - Placement and Higher Education
Criterion-VI			
Dr. K. Kannan	Commerce	Director CFD	Coordinator
Ms. A. Parameswari	Commerce	Assistant Professor	Member
Criterion-VII			
Dr. M. Subasini	English	Associate Professor	Coordinator
Mr. R. Narayanan	AI &ML	Assistant Professor	AI&ML

#### NIRF & VIKSIT BHARAT COMMITTEE

Ms. M. Leelavathi, MCA.,M.Phil.,

Co-Ordinator
Ms. K.R. Karthika, BE, MBA

Member

#### CENTRE FOR RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

Dr. R. Uma Maheswari, M.Com.,M.Phil.,MBA.,M.Phil.,PGDCA,FDPIIM-I.,Ph.D Co-Ordinator
Dr. Leena G Pillai, Ph.D. (CS) Member
Ms. V. Sandhiya, M.Sc - Psychology Member
Dr. C. Palanisamy, Ph.D., (Social Work) Member

#### **ERP COMMITTEE**

Mr. P. John, B.E.,
Co-Ordinator
Dr. G. Murugesan, B.Sc (CS)., M.A (YHE).,MCA.,Ph.D
Member
Mr. C. Kamalakannan, MBA
HR

Mr. A. Balasubramaniam, M.Com., M.Phil., APGDCA, PGDELT. Administrative Officer

President

Council Member

# ENTREPRENEURIAL DEVELOPMENT CELL / INSTITUTIONS INNOVATION COUNCIL (IIC)

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, MBA.M.Phil.Ph.D.

#### Council

Vice President Dr. Leena G Pillai, Ph.D. (CS) Dr. T. Maheswari, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., NET., SET., Ph.D. Convener Ms. K. Gokilapriyanka, MBA., Startup Activity Co-Ordinator Dr. C. Palanisamy, Ph.D., (Social Work) IPR Activity Co-Ordinator Social Media Mr. P.J. Balakumaran, M.Sc., M.Phil., Ms. M. Leelavathi, MCA., M.Phil., NIRF Co-Ordinator Dr. R. Uma. M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D. Innovation Activity NISP Co-Ordinator Ms. S. Sudha. M.Sc., M.Phil., Dr. M. Kavitha. M.Com..MBA..M.Phil..Ph.D Internship Activity Co-Ordinator Ms. A.S. Nithya, MCA, M.Phil, SET., ARIIA Co-Ordinator Council Member Ms. R. Amsaveni, M.Sc., M.Phil., Dr. K. Loganathan, M.Com., M.Phil., MBA., PGDCA., SET, PGDFM., Ph.D Council Member Dr. Abibu Rahman P. M.Com. Ph.D. Council Member

Ms. V. Mathanggi, MBA

# CENTRE FOR DIGITAL LEARNING/MOOC COMMITTEE

Mr. J. Abhishek Narayan	Coordinator
Dr. N. Mohamed Farook Ali, MCA, M.Phil.,	Member
Ms. D. Narmatha, M.Sc., M.Phil.,	Member
Mr. R. Nagarajan, M.Com., M.Phil.,	Member
Mr. B. Shankar Anandh, MSW.,M.Phil.,	Member

# e-CONTENT DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

Mr. S. Santhoshkumar, MBA., (SoM)	Co-Ordinator
Dr. B. Iswarya, MCA., M.Phil., (SoCA)	Member
Mr. H. Syed Ibrahim, M.Com., M.Phil., PGDCA., (SoC)	Member
Dr. K. Prabavathy, M.Sc,MCA,M.Phil.,Ph.D (SoCS)	Member
Dr. M. Makeswari, M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D (SoS&H)	Member

# INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY RIGHTS (IPR) CELL

Ms. M. Leelavathi, MCA.,M.Phil.,	Co-ordinator
Dr. Leena G Pillai, Ph.D. (CS)	Member
Dr. C. Palanisamy, Ph.D., (Social Work)	Member

## YATRA NEWSLETTER

Dr. R. Vennila Nancy Christina, MA.,M.Phil.,NET.,Ph.D Co-ordinator

# **COLLEGE MAGAZINE IN-CHARGE**

Dr. G. Raja, M.A.,M.Phil.,NET.,Ph.D	Co-ordinator
Mr. P.J. Balakumaran, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,	Member

# MBA WISDOM MAGAZINE IN-CHARGE

Dr. R. Uma Maheswari, M.Com,M.Phil,MBA,M.Phil,PGDCA,FDPIIM-I,Ph.D Associate Professor

## KALAICHARAL IN-CHARGE

Dr. S. Rajalatha, M.A., NET.,Ph.D Dean, Student Affairs

# NON-TEACHING STAFF ADMINISTRATION

Mr. A. Balasubramaniam. M.Com., M.Phil., APGDCA., PGDELT.

Ms. M. Karpagam, MBA., PGDCA.,

Ms. A. Janani. M.Com (CA)...

Ms. R. Essai Amudhu. B.Com (E.Com)...

Mr. D. Kalimuthu, B.Com. Diploma (Co-operation)...

Mr. P. John. B.E.. Ms. V. Deepa. M.Phil

Ms. B. Tamilarasi, B.Com

Mr. C. Kamalakannan, MBA

Mr. R. Sivakumar, B.Sc., PGDCS, DPCS

Mr. T. Venkateshwaramoorthi

Mr. P. Selvakumar Mr. R. Sivakumar

Mr. V. Chandraprabhu

Mr. A. Abuthakir

Mr. S. Murugan Mr. N. Manokaran

Mr B Sahariyasan

Mr. R. Balasubramaniam

Ms. B. Mohanapriva, BE...

Ms. K.M. Aarthi, M.Com Ms. M. Bhavadharani.BCA

Ms. K. Santhiya, B.Sc.,

Mr. A. Mubarak Ali

Ms. A. Balasaraswathi, B.Sc., D.Co-op.,

Mr. A.K. Parthasarathy, M.A.,

Mr. K.V. Pradeep, Dip (SO)

Mr. K. Kumaravel Mr. T. Sekar

Mr. K. Ganapathi

Mr. M. Anbazhagan

#### **ACCOUNTS**

Ms. T. Maheswari, B.Com.,

Ms. V. Selvi Jasmine Prasanna, B.Com., Mr. P. Perivanavagam, MA., B.Ed., M. Phil.,

Ms. M. Kavinandhini, M.Com.,

Ms. T. Hemapriva, B.Com CA

#### **IQAC**

Ms. D. Bharani Subha. M.Com IB

Administrative Officer

Purchase & Maintenance Officer

Admin Staff

Admin Staff

Designer

Admin Staff

Admin Staff Admin Staff

HR

MIS

Office Assistant

Office Assistant Office Assistant

Admin Staff

Junior Assistant

**Junior Assistant** 

**Junior Assistant** 

Men's Hostel Warden

Women's Hostel Warden

Men's Hostel Warden

Security Officer

Assistant Security Officer

Driver Driver

Driver

Finance Officer Accounts Staff

Accounts Staff

Accounts Staff

Accounts Staff

Ms. S. Arun Mozhi, B.Com CA

Ms. A. Sangeetha. M.Com..MBA

Quality Assurance Executive Quality Assurance Executive

Quality Assurance Executive

# **COMPUTER LAB**

Mr. S. Humayun, B.Sc., DFT., PGDCA., MCA.,	Deputy System Manager
Mr. M. Mohammed Amanullah, D.E.C.E,BA,MCSA.,	Junior System Engineer
Mr. R. Ramesh, B.Sc (CS).,	Lab Assistant
Mr. B. Syed Aslam, Diploma (CSE)	Lab Assistant
Mr. K. Nagarajan, BCA.,	Lab Assistant
Ms. S. Akilandeesw ari, BCA	Lab Assistant
Ms. T. Srija, B.Sc (IT).,	Lab Assistant
Ms. D. Jansirani, BCA	Lab Assistant
Mr. S. Vasanthakumar, MCA	Lab Assistant
Mr. P.L. Gokulkannan, B.Sc.,	Lab Assistant

## **MAINTENANCE**

Mr. S. Vairavasundaram, D.E.E.,	Electrician
Mr. T. Dharmaraj	Electrical Plumber
Mrs. D. RathiBanu	Maintenance Supervisor
Mr. R. Ravi Sankar, B.Sc.,	Maintenance Supervisor
Mr. M. Dharun, D.E.E.E.,	Electrician

# **PHYSICS LAB**

Mr. M. Kandasam	y Lab.	Assistant
-----------------	--------	-----------

# **CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS**

Dr. T. Priya, M.Sc.,M.Phil.,Ph.D.	Controller
Mrs. S. Jayalakshmi, M.Com.,	Assistant Controller
Mrs. R. Shanmugapriya, BE (ECE).,	Admin Assistant
Ms. D. Suganya, B.Tech (IT).,	Admin Assistant
Ms. S. Deepajothi, B.Com (CA).,	Admin Assistant
Ms. R. Poornima, B.Com (CA).,	Admin Assistant
Mr. M. Sabapathi	Office Assistant

# **NATIONAL SERVICE SCHEME**

Dr. K. Bharathi, B.Sc.,M.P.Ed.,M.Phil.,Ph.D	Incharge
Mr. S. Rajkumar, M.A.,	Progm. Officer (Unit 1)
Ms. C. Harshni, M.Sc.,	Progm. Officer (Unit 2)
Mr. B. Shankar Anandh, MSW.,M.Phil.,	Progm. Officer (Unit 3)

# NATIONAL CADET CORPS

Dr. K. Bharathi, B.Sc,M.P.Ed,M.Phil.,Ph.D	Incharge

## YOUTH RED CROSS

Ms. Chethana Kirthi M. Lal,M.A.Psy.,M.Phil.,SET(KL)., Assistant Professor

# Rules and Regulations

## Attendance and Leave

Every student shall follow strictly the leave rules given under. The Principal will take appropriate action in case of violation of leave rules.

- 1. No student shall abstain from the classes without prior permission.
- 2. In case of illness and other unforeseen circumstances, leave application should be handed over to the HOD on the first day of his/her return to the college.
- 3. A medical certificate should be produced to the Principal in case of leave due to prolonged illness (more than 5 days).
- 4. A student who absents from the class without any prior permission during any hour of the session will be considered as absent for that session.
- 5. The attendance certificate which is required for admission to the End Semester Examinations will be granted only if the student's progress and conduct have been satisfactory and the student has attended the required number of working days in that semester.
- 6. Leave of absence for Practical classes, Cycle tests and Model tests shall be granted if recommended by the staff concerned only.
- 7. Attendance will be marked for every hour by the staff member concerned.
- 8. Leaving the campus during class hours is allowed only with the permission of the Principal.

# General Discipline

- 1. Every student should dress decently. Jeans and T Shirts are not allowed, Identity Card (ID) inside the college campus is compulsory.
- 2. Boys and Girls are instructed not to come to college with painted or coloured hair. The hair should be well groomed neat and tidy.
- 3. Students shall maintain perfect silence within and outside the classrooms.
- 4. Students are not allowed to loiter in the corridor during the class hours.
- 5. Every student should wish the staff members on his / her first meeting of that day.
- 6. When a staff member enters the class room, the students shall rise up and keep standing till the staff concerned takes his / her seat.
- 7. Any student who comes to class after the roll call, shall enter the classroom only with the permission of the class teacher concerned.
- 8. No student shall leave the classroom without the permission of the staff concerned before the class is dispersed.
- 9. Every student should handle the college property with care and do everything in his/her power to keep the class room clean and maintain the building and the premises spick and span.

- 10. Smoking and consumption of liquor inside the college campus is strictly prohibited and the offenders will be severely dealt with.
- 11. The students using two-wheelers should wear helmets compulsorily and possess the driving license without which they will not be allowed in the campus.
- 12. No student shall make the walls untidy or litter papers inside the campus/ classrooms.
- 13. Students shall conduct themselves with dignity and decorum in all the functions of the college.
- 14. Students are not allowed to use mobile phone inside the campus for purposes other than online classes. Mobile phones will be seized from students violating the rules and strict action will be taken on them.
- 15. All the students are expected to read the information displayed on the notice board daily and regularly and keep them well informed and ignorance of any information will not be excused.

## Eligibility to appear for the End Semester Examinations

A student will be allowed to appear for the end-semester examinations only if:

- 1. He/She procures atleast 75% of attendance.
- 2. He/She should show satisfactory progress in studies, in all the tests and examinations conducted by the college / department during the semester and secure at least reasonable minimum marks in them
- 3. His/Her conduct in the college during the semester is satisfactory.

# **Shortage of Attendance**

The following regulations will be followed for condonation and detention as well:

- 1. Candidates who earn 75% of attendance and above in the current semester are eligible to write the examinations, both arrears and regular subjects.
- 2. Candidates who earn attendance between 65% and 74% (both included) in the current semester are eligible to appear for the examination if the shortage of attendance is condoned by the Principal after the payment of the condonation fee prescribed by the University.
- 3. Candidates who earn attendance between 50% and 64% (both included) in the current semester are not eligible to write examinations in the current semester subjects but are permitted to continue their studies in the next semester provided it is the first time that the candidates have earned attendance between 50% and 64% or else the candidates have to discontinue the course and rejoin in the same semester during next year with the proper approval of the Registrar. However, these candidates are eligible to write the arrears if they have any.

- 4. Candidates who earn attendance below 50% are not eligible to write examinations in the current semester subjects and also have to discontinue the course and rejoin in the same semester in the next year with proper approval of the Registrar. However, these candidates are eligible to write the arrears subjects, if any.
- 5. Candidates who earn attendance between 50% and 64% in the previous semester and have earned combined attendance of 75% or more by taking the average of the attendance earned in the current and the previous semesters are eligible to write semester subjects along with the current semester subjects.

# Ragging and Government order on Ragging

Ragging is totally banned in the college and it is a punishable offence. The Government of Tamil Nadu has banned ragging in Educational Institutions by passing an Order "Tamil Nadu Prohibition of Ragging Act 1997" (vide its order No.7 of 14.02.1997) which says that indulging in ragging will be punished as follows:

- 1. Imprisonment upto a term of 2 years and
- 2. A fine upto Rs.10,000/- and
- 3. The student convicted of ragging will be dismissed from the Institution and shall not be admitted in any other educational institution.

Hence students are advised not to indulge in ragging and stay away from such activities but rise up against this evil.

# **Anti Ragging Committee**

Members of Anti Ragging Committee for the Academic Year 2025-26

Di	r. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal / Convenor	99445 74966
Di	r. K. Bharathi	Vice-Principal & Director - Sports	98422 71077
M	s. D. Geetha	Dean, Academics	97514 64651
Di	r. S. Rajalatha	Dean, Student Affairs	94867 87230
Di	r. G. Manokaran	Director, School of Commerce	94864 43667
Di	r. I. Siddiq	Director, Training & Corporate Relations	97885 47633
M	r. V. Ashwanth Kanna	Deputy Director, Social Sciences & Humanities	75983 58874
Di	r. G. Murugesan	Assistant Professor & HoD - AI&ML	99427 57642
Di	r. S. Magudeeswaran	Assistant Professor - Mathematics	73738 65974
M	r. Santhosh Xavier	Assistant Professor, DCFS	99467 42366
M	r. K. Giridharan	Assistant Professor, Mathematics	95244 02674
M	s. Hemalatha Manoharan	Advocate	94875 25364
In	spector of Police	Gomangalam Police Station	94981 01175

## **Anti-Drug Committee**

S.No	Name	Department	Contact Number
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal, STC	9944574966
2	Ms. M. Mallika	Asst. Prof, MSW	7867042297
3	Mr. A. Balasubramaniam	Admin Officer	9786926276
4	Dr. K. Manikandan	Head, B. Com	9894618418
5	Mr. G. Murugesan	Asst.Prof, AL&ML	9942757642
6	Mr. S. Rajkumar	Asst.Prof, English	9159810939
7	Ms. K.M.A. Ansheena	Asst.Prof, B. Com (CA)	9442932672
8	Ms. Chethana Kirthi M Lal	Asst.Prof, Psychology	9567538934
9	Mr. Santhosh Xavier	Asst.Prof, DCFS	9946742366
10	Ms. V. Vijayavadivu	Asst.Prof, English	9994237573
11	Mr. S. Hari balaji	III-BCA, NCC Volunteer	7010430231
12	Mr. H. Beer Mohammed	III-B.Com, Rotaract Volunteer	8973345085
13	Mr. Dhanraj Pravin	III-B.Sc (CS), NSS Volunteer	8870801971
14	Mr. Habeer Mohammed	II-B.Sc (Psychology)	7034621594
15	Mr. A. Santhosh	II-MSW	6369043785
16	Inspector of Police	Gomangalampudhur	9788737555

# **Disciplinary Regulations of Tamilnadu Educational Rules**

The attention of all the students is drawn to the following Tamilnadu Educational rules:

- Principal or other constituted authorities of the college may frame and issue from time to time the disciplinary rules of permanent or temporary nature regulating the conduct of the students in and outside the college premises in so far as such rules seem necessary to maintain the reputation of the institution.
- Principal or other constituted authorities shall have full power to inflict the following punishments in the interest of the students or in the interest of the institution such as fines, loss of attendance, forfeiture of term certificates, suspension etc.

# Policy on prevention of Sexual Harassment at workplace

Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College, which envisages the institution as a space where education can change the attitudes, perceptions and practices to nourish

equality and freedom among all students, particularly women, has framed its "Policy on Prevention of Sexual Harassment at the Workplace" in line with the recommendations of University Grants Commission and the directives of the Honourable Supreme Court.

The institution is committed to ensure safety and security of women and conducts various programmes on gender sensitization in the campus.

# **Internal Complaints Committee (ICC)**

In pursuance of UGC (Prevention, Prohibition and Redressel of sexual harassment of women employees and students in higher education institution) Regulations, 2015 read with Sexual Harassment of Women at workplace (Prevention, Prohibition and Redressal) Act, 2013, Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) is constituted to deal with the complaints relating to sexual harassment of women at work place. The ICC comprises of the following members.

S.No.	Name	ICC Position	Designation	
1	Dr. R. Uma	Presiding Officer	Associate Professor	
2	Ms. Hemalatha Manoharan	Member	Advocate	
3	Dr. S. Rajalatha	Member	Dean, Student Affairs	
4	Dr.T. Subhashini	Member	Associate Professor	
5	Dr.K. Prabhavathy	Member	Assistant Professor	
6	Ms. A. Parameswari	Member	Assistant Professor	
7	Dr. N. Umamaheswari	Member	Assistant Professor	
8	Dr. A. Thendral	Member	Librarian	
9	Mrs. M. Karpagam	Member	Senior Admin, Asst.	
10	Ms. Rathi. K, BCom CA	Member		
11	Ms. Sree Lakshmi, B.Sc DCFS	Member		
12	Ms.M. Mythili - BBA	Member	Student	
13	Ms. M. Keerthana Selvi - B.Com	Member	Representative - UG	
14	Ms. R. Abirami - UG CS	Member		
15	Ms.Saranya, M.Sc Psy.	Member		
16	Ms. Meenakshi - MSW	Member	Student Representative - PG	
17	Ms. Aishwarya. P, MBA	Member	representative - r d	

The committee shall take all necessary and appropriate action to deal with any form of sexual harassment of women at the work place and also for the prevention

and redressal of complaints of sexual harassment subject to the provisions of the said Act as and when any complaint is filed by women employees working in the College. It is to be noted that sexual harassment includes any one or more of the following unwelcome acts and behaviour, whether directly or indirectly, namely:-

- 1. Physical contact and advances; or
- 2. A demand or request for sexual favours; or
- 3. Making sexually coloured remarks; or
- 4. Showing pornography; or
- Any other unwelcome physical, verbal or non-verbal conduct of sexual nature.

The committee shall hold office for such period, not exceeding three years from the date of constitution of the committee. If the Presiding Officer or any member ceases to be in our employment, the committee shall have to be reconstituted with suitable replacements. The committee shall have to prepare an annual report and submit the same to the management, on completion of every calendar year.

### **Planning and Evaluation Committee**

The Planning and Evaluation Committee is responsible for monitoring and assessing the activities of the College to determine the impact, quality, and effectiveness of its mission. The Planning and Evaluation document aids in tracking and assessing the outcomes of interventions.

The College has numerous frameworks to plan and evaluate the academic and non-academic processes, with space to implement the necessary modifications. At the start of each year, all departments, committees, clubs, centres, and forums are instructed to develop their action plans and schedules in cooperation with this committee.

#### Committee Members

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal	Chairperson
2	Dr. R. Nandagopal	Advisor, Board of Management	Senior Member
3	Dr. G. Manokaran	Director, School of Commerce	Senior Member
4	Dr. I. Siddiq	Director, Training & Corporate Relations	Member
5	Ms. D. Geetha	Dean, Academics	Member
6	Ms. M. Leelavathi	Assistant Professor, Department of AI&ML & IQAC Coordinator	Member

### **Extracurricular Activities Committee**

Extra-curricular activity (ECA) or Extra-academic activity (EAA) sets the tone of Campus Life at Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College (STC). The College aims to provide holistic learning in campus involving curricular, co-curricular and extra-curricular activities. The college has installed many avenues for students to hone their passions, improve their creative abilities and develop their interpersonal skills. It also allows the students to network, represent STC, and become engaged in service activities both on-campus and off-campus.

The Extracurricular Activities Committee ensures that students utilize the installed resources for their benefit to explore and develop extracurricular skills outside the curriculum to help students build a holistic career and to build a nation with well-balanced technical skills, creative skills, and soft skills such as communication skills, teamwork, public speaking, and emotional intelligence, etc.

### Committee Members

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal	Chairperson
2	Mr. P.J. Balakumaran	Skill Hub Co-Ordinator, Asst. Professor, B.Com BA	Convener
3	Dr. K. Bharathi	Vice Principal & Director- Physical Education & NCC Officer i/c	Member
4	Mr. C. Palanisamy	Associate Professor, Department of MSW	Member
5	Mr. B. Shankar Anandh	NSS Programme Officer (Unit I)	Member

### Student Welfare Committee

The Student Welfare Committee is responsible for all non-academic concerns affecting students, including but not limited to healthcare, financial aid, Scholarships, Educational Loan, Hostel, transportation, Group Insurance and cases of ragging and misbehaviour. The Committee meets on a regular basis to discuss ways to improve the student experience at STC and to resolve any problems that students may have. Quarterly meetings with student representatives are also held to collect student feedback and to take remedial actions.

### Committee Members

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal	Chairperson
2	Dr. K. Bharathi	Vice Principal & Director- Physical Education	Convenor
3	Mr. P.J. Balakumaran	Skill Hub Co-Ordinator, Asst. Professor, B.Com BA	Member

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
4	Mr. PP. Mohamed Afread	Head & Assistant Professor, Department of Psychology	Member
5	Dr. I. Siddiq	Director, Training & Corporate Relations	Member
6	Mr. A. Balasubramaniam	Administrative Officer	Member

### SC/ST Welfare Committee

The two most backward groups in Indian society have been categorized as Scheduled Castes (SC) and Scheduled Tribes (ST). They comprise all castes, races, or tribes that have historically been socially, economically, and educationally backward. This committee was formed to help and integrate students from such areas into the mainstream. SC/ST welfare committee was established in our college to enhance the welfare of the SC/ST students and staff members. It has been constituted to resolve all the issues related to the SC/ST students and faculties. It is a facilitating centre for SC/ST Students and staff members to provide representations to the management and the Government. Also, it facilitates the students for the Government and NGO SC/ST Scholarships.

### Committee Members

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal	Chairperson
2	Dr. C. Palanisamy	Assistant Professor	Coordinator
3	Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram	Head & Associate Professor, Department of Maths	Member
4	Dr. C. Kothai Andal	Associate Professor, Dept. of B.Com (CA)	Member
5	Mr. P. John	Admin Assistant	Member
6	Ms. S. Shilpa	Research Scholar, Department of Commerce	Member

# Minority and OBC Cell

The minority and OBC cell is dedicated to providing a facility that supports diversity and respects everyone, regardless of colour, religious belief, or culture, and is also committed to ensuring the protection of everyone, including minorities, and acting in accordance with the provisions of the Indian constitution in such

matters. It is constituted to offer extra support to students from Other Backward Classes. The cell supports students from Other Backward Classes (OBC) to pursue higher education by providing scholarships and other forms of assistance. The cell assists students with their educational and co-curricular activities.

### Committee Members

S.No.	Name	Designation	Position
1	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal	Chairperson
2	Dr. Chelladurai	Associate Professor Department of B.Com	Coordinator
3	Ms. A. Parameswari	Assistant Prof. & HoD i/c - B.Com (ABA) & (IT)	Member
4	Ms. D. Narmatha	Assistant Professor, Department of UG Maths	Member
5	Dr. P. Shobana	Assistant Professor & HoD - (DCFS)	Member
6	Mr. N. Mohammed Farook Ali	Assistant Professor, Department of Computer Science	Member
7	Mr. S. Ahamed Ali	Student, Department of II B.Com (B&I)	Member

# **Transport Facilities**

The college has well maintained buses plying to different areas to facilitate hassle-free travel for the students.

### **Fitness Centre**

The Physical Education department of the college is well equipped with outdoor and indoor games facilities. A sports complex with sophisticated facilities for men and women has been established. This complex has Indoor games and fitness centre with sophisticated equipments.

# **Payment of Fees**

- 1. The fees shall be paid in one lump sum not later than the 10<sup>th</sup> working day of each semester.
- 2. The pre-registration fees and the semester fees paid to college will not be refunded even if the student has attended one hour of classroom study.

### **Payment Mode**

Bank Name: THE FEDERAL BANK A/C. No.: 11790200010505

Branch : POLLACHI BRANCH IFSC Code : FDRL0001179

Online Payment through MYCAMU ERP (www.mycamu.co.in)

### Payment of fees with fine

If a student fails to pay the fees on the date fixed, a fine of  $\ref{thmatheta}$  10 per working day shall be levied. If the fee is not paid within 20 days from the reopening of the college after the holidays, the student's name shall be removed from the rolls. Absence from college with/without leave letter shall not be the ground for exemption from the operation of this rule. If re-admitted, he/she shall, in addition to fees and fine, pay a re-admission fee of  $\ref{thmatheta}$  2,500/- towards Bharathiar University.

### Controller of Examinations

Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College (STC) has an exclusive Examination Section which is responsible for conducting all the type of examinations under the autonomous system. This section is functioning under the leadership of the Controller of Examinations, Dr.T.Priya, who is duly assisted by an Assistant Controller and dedicated administrative staff members.

# **Choice-Based Credit System (CBCS)**

The Choice-Based Credit System (CBCS) adopted by STC provides a flexible and student-centric learning platform for learning and acquiring higher education. The CBCS model empowers students to shape their education, ensuring a holistic and career-oriented academic experience.

# **Key Benefits:**

- Personalized academic planning
- Wider learning opportunities across disciplines
- · Skill development for better employability
- Alignment with global education standards

It allows students to customize their learning experience by selecting courses based on their interests and career goals, encouraging both interdisciplinary learning and academic freedom.

Instead of a rigid syllabus, students can choose from:

- Core Courses: Mandatory subjects in the chosen program
- Elective Courses: Optional Subjects chosen based on personal interests.

- Allied and Non-Major Electives: Supportive subjects that complement the core which may not be directly related to the domain but add value to overall learning.
- Skill-Based Courses Focused on industry-relevant practical skills.
- Value-Based Courses- Promote ethics, communication, and life skills.

This system ensures both horizontal and vertical mobility in a student's academic journey, empowering them to tailor their education to suit personal interests and career goals.

### Outcome-Based Education

STC has adopted and implemented the Outcome-Based Education (OBE) model with effect from the academic year 2018-2019, focusing on a student-centric approach that emphasizes measurable learning outcomes such as knowledge, skills, and attitudes. In the OBE model, the required knowledge and skill sets for a particular degree is pre-determined and students are assessed continuously to ensure they acquire all the required parameters (Outcomes) during their course of the programme.

### Key Features of OBE:

- Clearly Defined Outcomes: Each program sets specific learning outcomes in advance.
- Aligned Curriculum: Teaching methods and assessments are structured to help students achieve these outcomes.
- Continuous Assessment: Student progress is regularly monitored to ensure required competencies are attained.

The OBE model ensures that graduates are well-prepared for professional success, lifelong learning, and responsible citizenship.

# Swayam

STC actively supports the Government of India's SWAYAM initiative to ensure access, equity and quality in education through online learning. The objective of this effort is to take the best teaching learning resources to all, including the most disadvantaged. SWAYAM offers high-quality MOOCs delivered by top educators across various disciplines.

To promote self-paced and diversified learning, STC has made it mandatory for:

All UG and PG students have to complete two MOOCs during their program.

This integration helps students to enhance their knowledge, develop new skills, and stay aligned with evolving academic and industry trends.

### **Evaluation System**

The evaluation procedure at our College is designed to holistically assess the academic performance of students through a combination of internal assessments and end-semester examinations. The assessment system ensures continuous academic engagement and skill development across various domains.

### 1. Components of Evaluation

The evaluation system consists of two main components:

### A. Internal Assessment (Formative Evaluation)

Internal assessment is designed to evaluate students' performance continuously throughout the semester. The internal assessment generally comprises:

### Mid Semester Examinations I & II (or CIA - Continuous Internal Assessment)

Conducted centrally during the academic term to assess students' understanding of the content covered. It helps identify learning gaps and reinforce learning outcomes.

### 25 Skill based Tasks for Theory / Practical Courses

Assignments	Flowcharts	Miniatures
Demonstration	Snaptalk	Viva Voce

Business Plan Group Discussion Simulation Exercise

Case Study Games Puzzles

Models Paper Presentation Article Review

Debate Seminar Reports
Portfolios Questionnaire Publication
Survey Class Presentation [Oral/Poster]

Survey Class Flesentation [Oral,

Mini Project [Individual /Group]

USP Component [Unique to the course]

### Practical /Laboratory Work: (For all applicable courses)

Practical evaluation is carried out in labs with both internal and external components.

### B. End Semester Examinations (Summative Evaluation)

End semester examinations are conducted at the conclusion of the academic term. These are comprehensive written exams based on the full syllabus. Examinations are conducted under the supervision of the Controller of Examinations and follow standard protocols for question paper setting, invigilation, valuation, and result publication.

### **Features of Autonomy**

STC was conferred Autonomous Status by the UGC and Bharathiar University in 2008-09, effective from the academic year 2009-10. This autonomy enables STC to:

- Design and update its own curriculum and syllabi
- Align courses with industry requirements
- Frame its own admission policies, while adhering to government reservation norms
- Innovate in assessment methods, conduct of examinations, and result declaration
- Implement modern education technologies
- Promote socially responsible initiatives like community service, extension programs, and applied projects

Each academic department has constituted Board of Studies, responsible for framing the syllabi and examination scheme to maintain academic quality and relevance.

### Recent Academic Enhancements

### IDC (Inter-Disciplinary Course):

 Introduced from the academic year 2019-20 for all PG programs, fostering cross-domain knowledge and holistic development

# Credit Transfer System (Introduced in 2022-23):

- Credit Transfer has been enabled for all UG and PG programs.
- Students can earn academic credits through external certified courses like MOOC and transfer them towards their degree & it is subject to institutional approval.
- This provides students flexibility to learn from reputed national and international institutions and enhance their academic portfolio.

# Regulations on MOOC

# For all UG & PG (Except for MBA Batch 2024-2025)

- All the students are encouraged to avail this option of enriching by enrolling themselves in the MOOC provided by various portals like SWAYAM, NPTEL, NSDC, NISM, IIMB, LSC and any other equivalent platforms approved by UGC/AICTE/Institution.
- All students have to complete two MOOCs in their UG before completing the fifth semester likewise two MOOCs in PG before completing the third semester.

- Courses offered under curriculum should not be opted under any MOOC courses.
- The College will allot a Single Point of Contact (SPoC) who will provide the list of courses offered in the NPTEL/SWAYAM/NSDC platform in the First/ Second/Third/Fourth/Fifth semester for UG and similarly in the First / Second/ Third semester for PG. This process will enable the student to register for the MOOC well in advance.
- A mentor will be allotted based on the domain areas of the selected MOOC courses to guide, assist and track the status of progress of the students.
- As per the guidelines of academic council, a 4-week course can be considered for 1 credit course, 8-week course can be considered for 2 credit course and 12-week course can be considered for 3 credit course.
- Based on this, all the students should complete minimum of 2 MOOCs to earn in total of 4 credits.
- The college will transfer the equivalent credit earned through [SWAYAM/ NPTEL/NSDC, etc.,] to the students on receipt of MOOC completion certificate and these marks/credits shall be incorporated under extra credit course.
- The actual marks scored by the student will be converted into suitable grade as per regulations and these marks/credits shall be incorporated under extra credit course in the consolidated mark sheet of the student.

### For MBA Batch 2024-2025

• As per the Regulations 2024, the students admitted during the academic year 2024-2025 should complete 4 MOOC courses compulsorily and earn in total 8 credits (8 week course - 4). Selected course from SWAYAM, NPTEL, NSDC, NISM, IIMB, LSC, etc., should not overlap with courses already included in their respective academic curriculum. The actual marks scored by the student will be converted into suitable grade as per regulation and these marks/credits shall be incorporated under extra credit course in the consolidated mark sheet of the student.

In case the student is unable to complete the MOOC after proper attempts, decision of the monitoring committee will be final in assisting the student.

# **Regulations on Credit Transfer**

- The following credit transfer regulations would come into the force for the students admitted in the year 2024-25 and onwards.
- The Credit transfer option has been provided for all UG & PG students.

- Apart from completing 2 MOOCs as extra credit courses, the students are given the option of credit transfer into a maximum of 6 Credits instead of two elective courses.
- For credit transfer, the courses can be selected from NPTEL/SWAYAM/NSDC, etc., with prior approval of the Head of the Department, Dean or Director and the Controller of Examinations in writing.
- At least 80 percent of the content of the syllabus from NPTEL/SWAYAM/ NSDC, etc., should match with the approved elective course contents in the department syllabus.
- If a student has successfully completed the course in NPTEL/SWAYAM/ NSDC, etc., with a minimum of 40% marks for UG and 50% marks for PG, then the marks obtained and the appropriate credits will be informed by the SPoC to the Office of the Controller of Examinations (CoE).
- The actual marks scored by the student will be converted into suitable grade as per regulations, if he/she successfully obtains the certification through MOOC.
- If the student is not able to complete the MOOCs for credit transfer purpose before the actual semester, then the student can proceed to study the courses offered in the actual Semester.
- An exclusive monitoring committee will be constituted to supervise the 80% syllabus content matching and ensure the smooth conduct of the credit transfer process. The committee will resolve any issues that may arise in the implementation of the regulations from-time-to-time.
- The committee will have the following composition:
  - ★ The Principal as the Chair Person
  - ★ Single Point of Contact (SPoC) as a Member
  - ★ Controller of Examinations as Member Secretary
  - $\displaystyle \divideontimes$  One Member from the School of Computing Science
  - $\begin{tabular}{ll} $\star$ & One Member from the School of Management Studies \\ \end{tabular}$
  - \* One Member from the School of Commerce
  - \* One Member from Science, Humanities and Social Studies (consists of Tamil, Mathematics, Physics, Chemistry, Social Works, and Psychology).

# FOR THE STUDENTS ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2023-24 AND 2024-25 UG PROGRAMMES

Summary of Courses Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
I	Language	04	12
П	English	04	12
III	Core Courses [CC]	15 – 20	70
	Generic Elective Courses [GE]	04	12
	Discipline Specific Elective Courses [DSE]	04	12
IV	Skill Enhancement Courses [I,II,III,IV]	04	08
	Non Major Elective Courses [I,II]	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Courses [I,II]	02	04
	Internship / Industrial Activity	01	02
	Value Based Courses [EVS & VE]	02	04
V	Extension Activity	-	Grade
	Total	42-47	140
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 MOOC)	02	04
	Grand Total	(42-47)+2*	140+04*

# PG PROGRAMMES (except MBA & MCA) (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024-25)

Summary of Courses Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
III	Core Courses [CC] [Inclusive of Internship and/ or Major Project]	14 -16	64
	Discipline Centric Elective Courses [DCE]	06	18
	Skilled Enhancement Courses [SEC]	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Course [AECC]	02	04
	Total	24-26	90
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 Inter Departmental Courses & 2 MOOC)	04*	08*
	Grand Total	(24-26)+04*	90+08*

## MBA PROGRAMME (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024-25)

Summary of MBA Course Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice-Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses (CC)	14	56
	Electives	08	24
	Extra Disciplinary Courses	02	05
""	Summer Internship	01	04
	Soft Skills	04	08
	Project work and Viva voce	01	08
	Total	30	105
IV	Extra Credit Course (4 MOOC)	04*	08*
	Grand Total	30+04*	105+08*

## MCA PROGRAMME (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024-25)

Summary of MCA Course Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice-Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses (CC)	16	66
	Elective Courses	04	16
	Skill Enhancement Courses	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Courses	02	04
	Total	24	90
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 MOOC)	02*	04*
	Grand Total	24+02*	90+04*

# FOR THE STUDENTS ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR (2025-26) UG PROGRAMMES

Summary of Courses Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned	
I	Language	04	12	
II	English	04	12	
	Core Courses [CC]	15 - 23	70	
	Generic Elective Courses [GE]	04	12	
III	Discipline Specific Elective Courses [DSE]	04	12	104
	Skill Enhancement Courses [SEC]	04	08	
	Internship / Industrial Activity	01	02	
	Non Major Elective Courses [NME]	02	04	
IV	Ability Enhancement Courses [AEC]	02	04	12
	Value Based Courses [EVS & VE]	02	04	
V	Extension Activity	-	Grade	
	Total	42-50	140	
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 MOOC)	02*	04*	
	Grand Total	(42-50)+02*	140+04*	

# PG PROGRAMMES (except MSW, MBA & MCA) (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025-26)

Summary of Courses Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses [CC] [Inclusive of Internship and/or Major Project]	14 -16	64
III	Discipline Centric Elective Courses [DCE]	06	18
	Skilled Enhancement Courses [SEC]	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Course [AECC]	02	04
	Total	24-26	90
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 Inter Departmental Courses & 2 MOOC)	04*	08*
	Grand Total	(24-26)+04*	90+08*

## MSW PROGRAMME (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025-26)

Summary of Courses Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses [CC] [Inclusive of Internship and/or Major Project]	14-16	56
	Field Work	4	20
III	Discipline Centric Elective Courses [DCE]	02	06
	Skilled Enhancement Courses [SEC]	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Course [AECC]	02	04
	Total	24-26	90
	*Extra Credit Courses		
IV	(2 Inter Departmental Courses & 2 MOOC)	04*	08*
	Grand Total	(24-26)+04*	90+08*

### MBA PROGRAMME (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025-26)

Summary of MBA Course Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice-Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses (CC)	14	56
	Electives	08	24
	Project work and Viva Voce	01	08
III	Summer Internship	01	04
	Skilled Enhancement Courses [SEC]	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Courses	04	08
	Total	30	104
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 MOOC)	02*	04*
	Grand Total	30+02*	104+04*

### MCA PROGRAMME (ADMITTED DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025-26)

Summary of MCA Course Pattern and Credit Distribution in Choice-Based Credit System

Part	Curriculum Structure	No. of Courses	Credits to be earned
	Core Courses (CC)	14-16	64
	Discipline specific Elective Courses	04	16
III	Skill Enhancement Courses	02	04
	Ability Enhancement Compulsory Courses	03	06
	Total	23-25	90
IV	*Extra Credit Courses (2 MOOC)	02*	04*
	Grand Total	24+02*	90+04*

### Syllabus coverage

The coverage of syllabus unit-wise will be strictly followed as scheduled in the calendar except for some deviations in respect of students of I year UG and PG programme for whom classes commence normally at a later date.

### IQAC

An Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) was established in 2007 as per the guidelines of the NAAC to ensure quality education through various quality measures. The IQAC is mandated to pursue its goal of enhanced activities in the campus with respect to performance evaluation, assessment and accreditation and quality upgradation.

As quality enhancement is a continuous process, IQAC plays an important role in the institution's system and works towards the realization of the goals of quality enhancement and sustenance. The prime task of IQAC is to develop a system for conscious, consistent and catalytic improvement in the overall performance of the institution. For this, during the post-accreditation period, IQAC would channelize all efforts and measures of the institution towards promoting holistic academic excellence. The work of the IQAC is primarily to facilitate internalization and Institutionalization of quality enhancement initiatives. Its success depends on the sense of belongingness and participation of stakeholders. It acts as a facilitator of participative voluntary system of the institution. During an academic year, IQAC has to conduct four meetings and the minutes and action taken reports must be recorded properly.

### Hostel

The warden will carry out the administration of the college hostels. The hostel rules are applicable to all the residents of the hostel and Principal's interpretation of the rules shall be final and binding.

# Hostel Rules and Regulations

### **GENERAL**

- 1. The students are allowed to go out of the hostel only with the permission of the warden. Once the students come back, they should inform the warden immediately.
- 2. Students should report everyday to the hostel warden before 6 pm either he/she comes from the college or residence.
- 3. Students are allowed to go out of the hostel on Sundays from 8 am to 1 pm.
- 4. A Student movement register is maintained for documentation purpose.
- 5. Students are not allowed to conduct meeting or give notice or collect money from other students for any purpose or any kind of activity.
- Hostel will remain closed on important occasions like Deepavali, Pongal festivals etc.,
- 7. Hostel will be closed during vacation.
- 8. Day-scholar students will not be permitted to enter the hostel under any circumstances.
- 9. Students are not allowed to stick pictures, draw or write on the walls.
- 10. If the hostel property is damaged, penalty fees towards damages will be collected from the students.

### **FEES**

Hostel / Mess fees should be paid per annum and it will not be refunded for any reason.

### **MESS**

- 1. All the students should follow the mess timings.
- 2. Food materials from the mess shall not be taken to the room or outside on any account.

### WATER

Due to acute water shortage, inmates are instructed to avoid wastage of water.

### **ELECTRICITY**

- Power supply will be regulated if necessary. The cost of running the generator will be shared by the inmates on pro rata basis, and electricity charges should be paid at the end of the semester.
- Students are instructed not to use any electrical/electronic instruments like radio, iron box, heater etc., in their rooms and use the facilities, fans and lights etc., judiciously. Students are required to follow the rules & regulations prescribed from time to time very strictly.
- 3. In all matters, the decision of the Principal shall be final and binding.

# **Industry Visits**

The University Grants Commission views that mere class room learning is insufficient and cannot complete the learning process. The students are frequently given in-house and on-the-job training and the departments should organise industry visits for students so that they can get first- hand information and exposure to corporate practices and industrial activities. Such visits are organised with the complete knowledge and permission of the parents of the wards.

### National Service Scheme

### "The best way to find you is to lose yourself in the service of others"

Three units of National Service Scheme (NSS) are functioning in the college with several volunteers under three Programme officers. The NSS volunteers are rendering creditable services in several villages, orphanages and old-age homes by conducting blood donation camps, immunization programmes, sanitation programmes, adult education, health-care camps and AIDS-awareness programmes. One unit of the Youth Red Cross is also functioning effectively in the college.

# National Cadet Corps

# "Unity and Discipline"

STC is proud to have established National Cadet Corps (NCC) Army Wing in the campus. It was inaugurated at STC on Nov 15, 2019 by Lt. Col. Girish Parthan, SM, Officer Commanding, 2 (TN) Battery NCC, Coimbatore. The National Cadet Corps is the young wing of Armed Forces with its headquarters in New Delhi. It is open to school and college students on voluntary basis. The cadets are given basic military training in small arms and drills in order to groom the youth of the country into disciplined and patriotic citizens. The cadets are rendering their services by conducting various social and community development programmes. The NCC wing at STC is comprised of 50 cadets (boys and girls).

# Students' Grievances Redressal Cell

'Students helpline to address various issues and lodge their complaints with this helpline'.

The Students Grievances Redressal Cell is functioning in the college from the year 2001. The cell functions with an objective of solving the grievances of the students. The complaints received from the students are analyzed by the members of the committee and are brought to the notice of the principal for further action. Members of the committee hear the problems of the grieved patiently and take remedial steps accordingly. It also functions as a counseling cell whenever personal problems are reported. The committee maintains a record of its activities for reference.

S.No.	Name	Designation	Mobile
1	Mr. V. Ashwanth Kanna Deputy Director, School of Sciences & Humanities	Chairperson	7598358874
2	Ms. D. Geetha, Dean, Academics	Member	9751464651
3	Dr. S. Rajalatha, Dean, Student Affairs	Member	9486787230
4	Dr. N. Chitra Head & Associate Professor, B.Com (CA)	Member	9865914748
5	Dr. R. Uma Maheswari Associate Professor, Department of MBA	Member	9943889871
6	A representative from among students (To be nominated by the Chairperson)	Special Invitee	

# Women's Empowerment and Compliance Committee

### " A woman's whole life is a history of love and affection"

This Committee was constituted in 2006 as per the Supreme Court guidelines 2004.

Women Empowerment Complaint Committee is functioning based on the following objectives

- To protect the safety of girl students of our College as per the order of the Supreme Court in the year 2004 and empower women students.
- To prevent or deter the commission of acts of sexual harassment and to provide the procedures for the resolution, settlement or prosecution of acts of sexual harassment of girl students by taking all steps required.
- To express prohibition of sexual harassment inside the campus by notification, publication and circulation in appropriate ways.

 To submit an annual report to the principal regarding the complaints and action taken by the committee.

S.No.	Name	Designation
1	Ln. T. Sethupati	Secretary
2	Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal
3	Ms. M. Devi Priya, Assistant Professor of Commerce	Convener
4	Selvi S. Indirani President, Pollachi Consumer Association, Pollachi	External Member
5	Ms. S. Sudha, B.Sc (Chemistry)	Member
6	Dr. M. Subasini, English	Member
7	Dr. J. Nimala, B.Com (BA)	Member
8	Ms. S. Deivanayaki, B.Com (PA) & (BI);	Member
9	Dr. M. Kavitha, M.Com (IB)	Member
10	Ms. C. Malarvizhi, DSA	Member
11	Ms. A.S. Nithya, Al&ML Member	
12	Ms. S. Divyadharshini, B.Sc (CS)	Member
13	Ms. S. Madhu Priya, B.Sc (IT)	Member
14	14 Dr. K. Iswarya, BCA Member	
15	15 Ms. K. Anaswara, Psychology Member	
16	Ms. D. Narmatha, Mathematics	Member
17	Ms. M. Mallika, MSW	Member
18	Ms. Dr. D. Visalakshi, Tamil	Member

# Centre for Training, Placement and Corporate Relations

### "To make our students as employable professionals in various streams"

The Centre for Training, Placement and Corporate Relations (CTPCR) was established to create an enabling ambience for students who are willing to invest and build their personal and professional career. The aim of the centre is to support and facilitate the students to aspire for a lucrative initial career in the world of business. The Centre believes in total dedication, determination and disciplined efforts to groom future leaders, keeping in mind the current needs and challenges faced by the business world. The academic inputs by experienced faculty, corporate interactions coupled with rigorous training process enable students to build a strong foundation for successful corporate journey.

The CTPCR organizes career-guidance programmes for all students starting from the first year of induction. Training and Placement Preparedness Programmes include simulated group discussions, personal interviews, mock aptitude tests and guidance on corporate culture. We also invite talent acquisition leaders of reputed firms from diverse industries to conduct training to make them industry ready. Our training activities include:

- Communication skills and personality development
- Honing in Quantitative Aptitude, Logical Reasoning and Verbal Reasoning by Corporate Trainers, Industry Experts and In-House Trainers
- Improve their Coding Skills in latest programming languages
- Hands-on training in Group Discussion, Interview skills
- Conduct Online assessments
- Company Specific Training
- To work on their personal traits with mentors from industry
- Industry Connect Training Programs

We are grateful to our regular recruiters namely Amazon, CTS, Wipro, TCS, Infosys, LTI, City Union Bank, Mphasis, Federal Bank, ESAF Bank, Zoho Corp, Intellipaat, Jaro Education, HFFC, MRF, Berger Paints, Payoda, Sutherland Global Services, Deloitte, etc., for their rock-like support over the years.

# Centre for Counselling and Guidance

"It is just as important, perhaps more important, for the teacher to have benefit of personal counseling when he needs it as it is for the student".

Centre for Counselling and Guidance was established at STC in 2008. This Centre provides individual and group counselling to students. Besides, the centre arranges regular seminars and workshops for faculty and students. The centre also extends its services to nearby schools, industries and prison cells.

# Centre for Research and Development

### "Learn to Think - Think to Learn - Learn to Learn"

To realize the mission of achieving national and international recognition in the field of education, STC focuses on research as the critical futuristic endeavour. To imbibe scientific temper and research culture in the minds of the faculty, an exclusive facility called "Centre for Research and Development (CRD)" was established in 2010. The prime objective of CRD is to create a research ambience and culture by promoting research activities among the faculty members and

students. The research activities of CRD include sponsored research projects, publications in refereed journals, research consultancy and trainings, faculty research seminars as well as working paper series. It functions as a catalyst in imbibing cutting-edge research ideas and methods among the faculty members and students to make STC an institution of excellence and a centre for research.

 $\textbf{Vision:} \ \ \text{To emerge as a Centre of Excellence through Research and Development}$ 

Mission: Synergize Academia for the Development and Welfare of the Society

Goal: Contribute to Achieve the Goals of Sustainable Development

### **Objectives**

- To foster research culture in the institution.
- To address the development challenges in tune with the changing needs of the economy and society.
- To address the problems of deprived sections of society and marginalised communities
- To identify potential resources to promote sustainable local economic development
- Create strategic alliances with national and international agencies to promote Research
- · Resource mobilisation to strengthen the research activities

### **Key Research Areas**

- Commerce, Business and Industry
- Technology and Development
- Communication and Media Research
- Globalisation and Economic Development
- Poverty, Vulnerability and Social Security
- Decentralisation and local self-governance
- Gender and Development
- Sustainable Agriculture development
- Water and Sanitation
- Forest, Wildlife and Environment
- Indigenous people, Knowledge, Heritage and Culture
- Sustainable Livelihood System Development

CRD has a Research Advisory Board formed with the members from various research institutions and research bodies to get suggestions and feedback on the research activities at STC. It has assisted the faculty members to take up

research projects funded by various funding agencies like UGC, ICSSR, NABARD, AICTE, etc. So far about 59 funded research projects have been completed.

# Centre for Digital Learning

Centre for Digital Learning (CDL) at Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College provides access to technology and training to help faculty members and students learn new digital tools and improve their digital literacy. CDL can be a valuable resource for students, especially those who do not have access to technology or who are new to using computers and internet.

CDL provides access to computers, internet and other digital tools that might not be available to students at home. This facility can help students develop digital skills, access online resources like NDLI, INFLIBNET, DELNET and complete tasks such as job searches or online learning like SWAYAM- NPTEL, Coursera, Infosys Springboard etc. CDL includes regular class hours to improve students' digital literacy like - classes on basic computer skills, internet safety, online research, and using digital tools such as email, social media, and productivity software, etc.

# Entrepreneurial Development Cell

"Educationists should build the capacities of the spirit of inquiry, creativity, entrepreneurial and moral leadership among students and become their role model".

The Centre for Entrepreneurial Development (CED) was established in the academic year 2012-2013 with a vision to spread the spirit and the temper of entrepreneurship and to foster innovation and inculcate entrepreneurial skills in students. Ever since its inception, the centre, under the aegis of Entrepreneurship Development Institute of India (EDII), has committed to organise Entrepreneurship Awareness Camps (EAC) in order to transform the mindsets of rural youth from job seeking to job providing. The objectives of the centre include:

- Creating awareness on entrepreneurship among the students through training programmes, workshops and camps, identifying, motivating and guiding the budding entrepreneurs.
- 2. Facilitating the students by providing information on entrepreneurial opportunities through MSME, DIC, EDII and other financial institutions.
- 3. Establishing a network for proper guidance to take up the entrepreneurial ventures by equipping the students with necessary managerial skill sets to run a business venture successfully.

# Intellectual Property Rights (IPR) Cell

Intellectual Property Rights are legal rights governing the use of creations of the human mind. The recognition and protection of these rights is of paramount importance. Patents, designs and trademarks are considered industrial property. The Intellectual Property Rights Cell (IPRC) of Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College (STC) was constituted to encourage, protect, manage and commercialize intellectual property such as patents, copyrights, trademarks, etc., generated through the college. The cell facilitates conducive environment for the development of intellectual property in academics.

# Institution's Innovation Council

### "An Initiative of Ministry of Education"

STC in line with the expectations of the Ministry of Education (MoE) through MoE's Innovation Cell (MIC) established the Institution's Innovation Council (IIC) program in collaboration with AICTE for Higher Educational Institutions (HEIs) to systematically foster the culture of innovation and start-up ecosystem in the college. The basic function of IIC is to conduct various Innovations, IPR and entrepreneurship-related activities prescribed by MIC and also the self driven activities to create entrepreneurs.

# Centre for Faculty Development

### "One good teacher is worth a thousand priests"

STC cherishes and values the importance of a teacher's service in the field of education. The institution strongly believes that a band of good teachers with a high sense of commitment and sincerity of purpose can usher in quality education. Aiming at excellence in its academic yatra, the institution has aptly realized that the faculty are the sheet anchors who should be scholars of the highest order endowed with knowledge, wisdom and compassion in the field of higher education. Only the best teachers can produce the best students and shape them into excellent citizens and the manpower the nation needs for its great leap. To attain this prime objective, a Centre for Faculty Development (CFD) has been established and under its auspices, Faculty Development Programmes (FDP) are conducted regularly in a structured way since 2005.

# Centre for Human Excellence

# "Try to be a man of value rather than be a man of success"

STC being an autonomous institution offers YOGA as a part of its curriculum design for the ascent and vertical transformation of the students to become

enlightened and extraordinary citizens. The learning and practice of YOGA will not only give students a sound mind and sound body, but also the values like knowledge, wisdom and compassion, metaphysical experience and communion of the individual soul with the Supreme consciousness. The purpose of education is not only to transfer knowledge and skills to the students but also transform them into better citizens with spiritual orientation. Ethics and cultural programmes are conducted to teach the values of life to the student community and develop their knowledge and wisdom simultaneously which are required for human excellence in the current scenario.

# Centre for Rural Development

"We would like to have a plan for that growth rather than not having any direction". India should walk on her own shadow. We must have our own development model - APJ

Having established in a rural set-up, the college undertakes many Rural Development programmes through the Centre for Rural Development, namely:

- Health and hygiene programmes
- Entrepreneur development programs for SHG members
- Programmes for income generation
- Awareness programmes for school children on the use of library, Personal hygiene etc.,
- Environmental Protection
- Mental and Dental health programmes
- Swachcha Bharat Abhiyan
- STC Village Corps
- UBA Unnat Bharat Abhiyan
- Village adaptation under Unnat Bharat Abhiyan
- Eye Camps in association with Aravindh Eye Hospital

# Centre for Performing Arts

# "Performing arts tend to unite people in a way nothing else does"

The Centre for Performing Arts was established recently. The mission of the centre is to make sure that everybody in the campus should participate in the events of the performing arts being conducted throughout the year. This centre encourages students to participate in these events. STC has stepped up its efforts to support the students in the area of Fine Arts. We believe that performance in music, drama and dance would complement all the students and add a new dimension and richness to their learning.

# Centre for Consultancy Services

# "Patenting the latent potential of the staff and students for the mutual benefit of the society and STC community"

The Centre for Consultancy Services (CCS) is yet another milestone in the growth path of STC. The ultimate objective of CCS is to make better use of the latent human resources at STC for the benefit of the society. Both the clients and the faculty members can benefit mutually through knowledge sharing and resource gaining. The clients from industry, business, government and civil society can access the expertise available in the organization. This would equip the faculty members with new capabilities and processes that would enable them to deliver better services to the clients and students.

The centre intends to take up consulting services to make use of the human capital and complement its growth through pragmatic learning from clients in the following domains:

- 1. Software development for industries and business organizations
- 2. Customized information system development to organizations
- 3. Monitoring systems for industry, business and social work organizations
- 4. Management consultancy to organizations
- 5. Export and import potential assessment for industries
- 6. Evaluation studies to social work organizations
- 7. Research studies on customer satisfaction and market potential to business organizations
- 8. Impact assessment of government programmes
- 9. Capacity building support to social work organizations

Broadly our client base includes business organizations, industry, NGOs, equity firms and small startups. Our ecosystem is very engaging, challenging and mutually rewarding our team and our clients. We ascertain our clients a veritable solution and genuine results much beyond their expectations and we consider our client's business as our own.

We have the faculty strength of 58 doctorates in various domains such as Information Technology, Computer Science, Social Work, Management, Commerce and Mathematics. We also have the support of around 60 M.Phil research degree holders with experience in research and consultancy.

The centre had completed 4 marketing and 1 ICT consultancy projects and has entered into 5 MOUs even during the Covid-19 lockdown period (2020-21 AY).

# Centre for Competitive Examination & Career Development

"If a mentally superhuman race ever develops, its members will resemble Johnny von Neumann"

In order to cater to the needs of the students who aspire for Civil Services Examination conducted by Government of India, and competitive examinations by the Government of Tamilnadu, STC has started an exclusive coaching centre for the aspirants of UPSC / TNPSC Examinations. The Academy imparts comprehensive training-cum guidance program which covers all the stages of Civil Services exams - Preliminary Exam (the objective type screening test); Main Exam (the descriptive type written test) and Interview. The Academy has been established with an aim to provide total assistance to the students preparing for the Civil Services Exam. The focus is on providing holistic education not only covering the prescribed syllabus but also enabling the students to face other challenges of life with equal ease. The air-conditioned classrooms and library / reading room facilities offered by the academy facilitate the students to move forward to win their goals.

# Department of Physical Education

Sports @ STC - "Start with a Dream, Finish with Future"

Both the body and the mind of the students should be equally trained and developed by drawing the best out of them in academics, sports and personality development. The Department of Physical Education at STC has been encouraging Sportspersons by giving them year-round training, coaching, competitive experiences and exposures under the direct supervision of efficient and experienced coaches and sports administrators. The professional preparation through training naturally brings out excellence from every sports person as well as from the team. In pursuit of excellence, the boys regularly play against top teams of Tamilnadu and other states which provide them plenty of job opportunities as Sports Administrators of various Departments of the Centre and State Governments watch and assess them. Organizations like ICF, Railways, Banks, Central Excise, Customs and others prefer STC boys as they are disciplined, adaptable, and exhibit endurance and are capable of playing for long years in their respective teams.

# Student Associations

"You gain strength, courage and confidence by every experience in which you really stop to have no fear on the face... Do the thing you cannot do".

Each department has got its own students association. These associations through their various activities aim at bringing out the talents and skills of students in their domain. These associations conduct several inter-and-intra departmental activities and persons of eminence are also invited to deliver lecturers to enrich academic knowledge and inculcate virtues and values in the minds of the students.

Department	Association	Staff-in-charge
Tamil	Muththamizh Mandram	Dr. G. Malarvizhi
English	STC Wits English Club	Ms. B. Abinaya
Mathematics (UG)	OMNI Maths	Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram
B.Com	MINERVA	Dr. K. Manikandan
B.Com (CA)	COMPU.COM	Dr. N. Chitra
B.Com (PA)	WIZARD	Dr. M. Selvarani
B.Com (ABA)	FINMAN	Ms. A. Parameswari
B.Com (BA)	DAAn	Dr. T. Maheswari
B.Com (B&I)	BankIn	Dr. M. Selvarani
B.Com (IT)	TECHMERCE	Ms. A. Parameswari
BBA	BUSI-WIZ	Ms. K. Gokilapriyanka
B.Sc (CS)	CAST	Ms. S. Riyaz Fathima
BCA	SWAT	Dr. B. Iswarya
B.Sc (IT)	EDIT	Dr. P. Sudha
B.Sc (DCFS)	CYREACK	Dr. P. Shobana
B.Sc (DSA)	ANOVA	Dr. K. Prabavathy
B.Sc (AI&ML)	Al World	Dr. G. Murugesan
B.Sc (Psy.)	PsyMHA	Mr. PP. Mohamed Afread
M.Sc. (Psy.)		Mr. P. Karthikeyan
B.Sc Chemistry	CATALYST	Dr. M. Makeswari
Mathematics (PG)	MATHRAYS	Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram
M.Com	PGCAS	Dr. K. Kannan
M.Com (IB)	IBEX	Dr. S. Shanthakumari
MCA	STACS	Ms. G. Vijayabharathi
MBA	TYMA	Ms. N. Umamaheswari
MSW	SWAN	Mr. B. Shankar Anandh

# Skill Hub

	SKILLING SOCIETY			
	Head – Mrs. D. Geetha, Dean, Academics			
Society Name	Staff In-charge	Staff Co-Ordinator		
Baking	Dr. M. Maheshwari, B.Sc Chemistry. Ms. Riyas Fathima, Head, B.Sc CS. Ms. R.Amsaveni, B.Sc CS. Ms. S.Deepika, B.Sc CS. Dr. B. Iswarya, BCA	Mrs. D. Geetha, Dean, Academics		
Tailoring	Dr. D. Visalakshi, Tamil S. Priyadharsini, B.Sc CS	Dr. A. Thendral Head, Library.		
Beautician	Ms. M. Devipriya, B.Com CA. Ms. M. Mallika, M.S.W. Ms. Archaya TN, B.Com CA	Dr. N. Chitra Head, B.Com CA.		
Mobile Repairing	Dr. A. Selvakumar, B.Sc CS	Mr. V. Murugesan, B.Com CA		
Fine Arts	Ms. A. Aswathy, Malayalam Ms. K.R. Karthika, B.Sc IT Mr. S. Kumaraganesh, Tamil Mr. Namachivayam S, DCFS Ms. T. Umajothi, CS Ms. B. Shahanas, Hindi Ms. Subhana MA, Psychology Ms. U. Kayalvizi, B.Com Ms. K. Anaswara, Psychology Dr. S. Magudeeswaran, B.Sc Maths	Dr. S. Poornima Devi B.Com PA		

SOCIAL MEDIA COMMUNITY				
Comm	Community Head - Dr. M.R. Vanithamani, Principal			
Community Name Staff In-charge Staff Co-Ordinator				
Photography & Shortfilm	Dr. P. Shobana, Head, B.Sc DCFS Mr. P. Karthikeyan, UG Psy.	Dr. S. Rajalatha Dean, Student Affairs		
Influencer & Content Creator	Dr. G. Raja, Tamil Dr. N. Mohamed Farook Ali	Dr. K. Prabavathy HoD i/c - (DSA)		
Social Media Hub	Ms. B. Abinaya, English Ms. K. Prabavathy, B.Com IT Ms. K.M.A Ansheena, B.Com CA	Ms. M. Leelavathi, B.Sc Al&ML		

SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY WARRIORS				
W	Warriors Head – Mr. P.J. Balakumaran, B.Com BA			
Warriors Name	Staff In-charge	Staff Co-Ordinator		
Eco Club	Dr. G. Malarvizhi, Tamil Ms. S. Sudha, B.Sc Che Ms. Amsaveni, B.Sc Che	Mr. P.J. Balakumaran, B.Com BA		
Organic Farm	Ms. K.Gokilapriyanka, M.B.A Ms. D. Srija, B.C.A	Mr. B. Shankar Anandh, MSW		
Climate Action Force	Mr. CR.Venkataraman, B.Com IT H. Syed Ibrahim, B.Com IT	Dr. C. Palanisamy, M.S.W		
Cycling & Adventures Club	Dr. P. Senthilkumar, B.Com Mr. C. Sivaraj B.C.A Mr. Giridharan, B.Sc Maths	Dr. G. Manoharan, Director, Commerce		
Citizen Consumer	Dr. C. Kothaiandal B.Com CA Dr. J. Shyamala, B.Com PA	Dr. K. Kannan, M.Com		

TECHNICAL & BUSINESS THINK TANKS			
Think Tanks Head - Mrs. A. Parameswari, B.Com IT			
Think Tanks Name	Staff In-charge	Staff Co-Ordinator	
Science Club	Dr. O.V. Shanmuga Sundaram, Head, PG Maths	Dr. T. Priya, COE	
Financial Literacy	Mrs. A. Parameswari, B.Com IT Mr. K. Loganathan, B.Com PA Dr. P. Gomathi, MBA Dr. T. Maheshwari, B.Com BA	Dr. R.Umamaheshwari, MBA	
Business Forum	Mr. S. Santhoshkumar, MBA Dr. M. Subasini, English	Mr. Venkatasubramanian L, MBA	
Coders Club	R. Narayanan, B.Sc Al&ML Jeyarani Milton, B.Sc IT	Dr. P. Sudha, Head, B.Sc IT	
Ai Explorers	Dr. J. Nimala, B.Com BA Ms. S. Deepika, B.Sc	Dr. Leena G Pillai B.Sc Al&ML	
Hackers Club	Mr. Santhosh Xavior B.Sc DCFS	Mr. Ananthakrishnan B.Sc DCFS	

# Skill Hub CO-Ordinator – P.J. Balakumaran, B.Com BA

YRC	Ms. Chethana Kirthi M. Lal, Psychology
Rotaract Club	Dr. K. Manikandan, B.Com
NSS	Mr. S. Rajkumar, Al&ML Mr. B. Shankar Anandh, MSW Ms. C. Harshni, Psychology
NCC	Dr. K. Bharathi, NCC Officer i/c

### STC Alumni Association

Proud past should always be recognised by any organisation for its continuous growth and excellent performance. STC never forgets its alumni and to have them in its reach and fold and to have their support, it convenes the meeting of the Alumni Association on the  $4^{th}$  Sunday of every December.

The Alumni Association has been registered under The Tamil Nadu Societies Registration Act, 1975 with SI.No.308/2017.

An Integrated alumni management solutions (AlmaShines) was implemented for strengthening the alumni community, maintaining the database, enhancing engagement and managing contributions. AlmaShines database, from 1997 to previous passed-out batch, is integrated with Facebook to have an active interaction & updates.

### Overall Co-Ordinator

Dr. R. Vennila Nancy Christina	Associate Professor, English
--------------------------------	------------------------------

#### Mentors

Dr. M.R. Vanithamani	Principal
Dr. I. Siddiq	Director, Training & Corporate Relations
Dr. P. Senthil Kumar	Associate Professor, STC

### Office Bearers

Mr. K. Karthikeyan	President
HR Lead, Mahle Electric Drives India Pvt. Ltd., Coimbatore	(Batch: 2009-2012)
Mr. Naveen Kumar Sundarasamy CEO, Crystal Code Labs, Udumalpet	Vice President (Batch: 2010-2015)
Dr. N. Mohamed Farook Ali	Secretary
Assistant Professor, STC	(Batch: 2015-2017)
Mr. R. Nagarajan	Joint Secretary
Assistant Professor, STC	(Batch: 2007-2012)
Ms. K. Anaswara	Treasurer
Assistant Professor, STC	(Batch: 2020-2024)

# College Library

"A library, is the delivery room for the birth of ideas – a place where history comes to life". The Library is the heart-beat and the nerve centre of any educational institution. STC has got the most modern and state-of-the-art library with a good collection of text books, reference books etc., numbering more than 45,000 volumes. More than 70 reputed National and International periodicals

are being subscribed to provide latest information on the various subjects of study. In addition several periodicals in CD-ROM form are also available. The Digital Library of the college has about 2,758 CDs, floppies and cassettes. Question papers of the University Examinations and all back volumes of the journals are made available for reference. The DELNET (Developing Library Net Work), INFLIBNET – N – List provides 3,02,15,004 books and 48184 + E – journals. Database has been subscribed for the benefit of the students and staff. The DELNET provides 38184 E-journals, plenty of E-books on various subjects & statistical database for researchers and 1124250 articles which help the members to find their references. An exclusive Library for Commerce and Management has been established recently.

### **Library Rules**

- The library is kept open from 08.30 am to 06.30 pm on all working days.
- Students/Staff should scan their ID card in the E-gate register while entering and leaving the library.
- Open Access System is followed, using which the members are allowed to go directly to the bookshelves and select the books.
- Strict silence should be maintained in the library and the reading room. Books are Issued from 08:45 am to 05.45 pm, except during class hours.
- Two additional books are provided for students who maintain 70% and above Borrowed books should be returned within 15 days from the date of issue.
- All UG/PG Books Issued during
  - 08:30 am 09:30 am (Before classes begin)
  - 11:10 am 11:25 am (Interval)
  - 12:15 pm 01:05 pm (Lunch break)
  - 03:35 pm 05:45 pm
- Maximum number of books that can be issued to students/staff:

UG courses - 4
PG Courses - 5
M.Phil and Ph.D scholar - 8
Teaching Staff - 10
Administrative Staff - 3

- The student must produce his/her identity card at the time of borrowing books.
   Marking inside or damaging the books not allowed
- The borrowed books should be returned on or before the due date.
- Lost books can be replaced by submitting a copy of the new book with same title and author or paying double cost. If it is lost, then 5 times of the book amount will be collected as fine.

- If a book is not returned on the due date, an overdue charge of 50 paise per book / per day will be levied.
- Books should be returned only in the counter prescribed. Only loose papers and diary are allowed inside the library
- Arrangement of chairs and other furniture in the reading area should not be disturbed.
- During Annual Day celebration "Best Library User Award" will be given to students who use library more.
- Competitive magazines are issued (Back volumes) for 3 days with additional onetime renewal.
- Signing in the usage slip of Journals and Magazines is compulsory.
- First Aid Box is available in the library.
- Digital Library can be utilized for e-Books, DELNET and INFLIBNET use. Use of Mobile Phone is not allowed inside the library.
- All faculty members, scholars and students shall enroll as the members of NDLI Club

# STC SCHOLARSHIPS (2025-26)

UG	MERIT SCHOLARSHIP  Marks 85% & 95% above – Depends on course - One SEM Fee Concession  Note: Scholarship based on marks excluding language papers in +2.  ECONOMICALLY BACKWARD SCHOLARSHIP*  Marks 71% and above - 50% fee Concession  Marks 60% to 70% - 25% fee Concession  *Scholarship based on marks excluding language Papers in +2  Note: STC admission team will visit the students residence and the scholarship
	will be given based on the assessment of economic background of the students.  SPORTS SCHOLARSHIP - Depending on the merit and achievements.
PG	SPORTS SCHOLARSHIP - Depending on the merits and achievements
	VSV SCHOLARSHIP - B.Sc. Chemistry, B.Sc. Mathematics, B.A. English (UG and PG) - First SEM Fee Concession
	MANAGEMENT SCHOLARSHIP - B.Com PA - CMA Foundation & Inter Registration Fees

# STC SCHOLARSHIPS (2024-25)

#### MERIT SCHOLARSHIP

Marks 81% and above - 20% fee concession

**Note:** Scholarship based on marks excluding language papers in +2.

#### **ECONOMICALLY BACKWARD SCHOLARSHIP\***

Marks 71% and above - 50% fee Concession

Marks 60% to 70% - 25% fee Concession

### \*Scholarship based on marks excluding language Papers in +2

**Note:** STC admission team will visit the students residence and the scholarship will be given based on the assessment of economic background of the students.

### **ALUMINI SCHOLARSHIP**

(Applicable to brothers and sisters of STC alumini) 20% Fee concession for all UG Courses.

#### SIBLINGS SCHOLARSHIP

UG

(Applicable to brothers and sisters of current STC students) 20% Fee concession for all UG Courses.

**Note:** Students should have secured a minimum of 50% marks in +2 excluding language papers

**SPORTS SCHOLARSHIP -** Depending on the merit and achievements.

### SPECIAL SCHOLARSHIP TO SCHOOL TOPPERS IN +2 EXAMINATIONS

Students who secure school First / Second / Third position from any school will be offered a scholarship as follows:

School First - 50% of Tuition Fee

School Second - 30% of Tuition Fee

School Third - 20% of Tuition Fee

This Scholarship is applicable to all UG courses except B.Sc.,(DCFS), B.Sc.,(Al&ML)., B.Sc.,(DSA)., B.Sc.,(CS)., B.Sc.,(IT)., BCA., B.Com(CA)., B.Sc.,(Chemistry), B.Sc.,(Physics), B.Sc.,(Mathematics) and B.A.(English).

Note: A certificate from the Headmaster / Principal should be submitted as evidence.

### **PG** SPORTS SCHOLARSHIP - Depending on the merits and achievements

# Post Graduation (PG) Scholarships (2024-25)

Mo	CA, MSW & M.Sc (Applied Psychology)					
Scholarship for the first semester:	Only alumni scholarship of 25% to all the eligible STC UG students without any percentage restrictions. This will be given for the first semester alone. From second semester onwards they have to compete with all the students to get merit scholarship.					
Scholarships from 2 <sup>nd</sup> semester onwards:	Only merit-based scholarship will be given. It is an open competition to all including those who enjoyed alumni scholarship.					
Open competition	This scholarship will begin from second semester onwards. Each semester it will be continued only for the toppers of the previous semester based on the following criteria. Each criterion will have a specific weightage and overall total top studentsof a specific semester alone will get the scholarship.  1. CIA Scores 2. Attendance 3. AICTE Parakh test scores					
	4. Endsemester marks					

## WEIGHTAGE TABLE

S. NO	CIA	Points	Attendance	Points	AICTE Parakh	Points	Semester	Points
1	85%	10	90%	10	5 Stars	10	85%	10
2	80-85%	9	80 - 90%	9	4 Stars	9	80 - 85%	9
3	75 -80%	8	75 - 80%	8	3 Stars	8	75 - 80%	8

# **EXPECTED SCORE OF RANKS AND SCHOLARSHIP**

S. NO	RANK	POINTS	SCHOLARSHIP PERCENTAGE	NO. OF BENEFICIARIES
1	Rank 1	35 points & above	100	1
2	Rank 2	30-34 points	75	1
3	Rank 3	25-29 points	50	1
4	Rank 4 to 10	24 points	25	1 PER 12 ADMISSIONS

### M.Com, M.Com (IB), M.Sc (Maths) & MA (English) (2024-25)

# Scholarship for the first semester:

**Alumni scholarship of 25%** to all the eligible STC UG students without any percentage restrictions. This will be given for the first semester alone. From second semester onwards they have to compete with all the students to get merit scholarship.

**Economically Backward Scholarship of 50% to the maximum of 3 students**, subject to the eligibility of 65% percentage of UG marks. To continue to have this scholarship they have to pass in all the subjects of each semester. Other merit conditions are not applicable to them.

### Scholarships from 2nd semester onwards:

Only merit-based scholarship will be given. It is an open competition to all including those who enjoyed alumni scholarship.

### Open competition

This scholarship will begin from second semester onwards. Each semester it will be continued only for the toppers of the previous semester based on the following criteria. Each criterion will have a specific weightage and overall total top students of a specific semester alone will get the scholarship.

- 1. CIA Scores
- 2. Attendance
- AICTF Parakh test scores
- 4. End semester marks

### WEIGHTAGE TABLE

S. NO	CIA	Points	Attendance	Points	AICTE Parakh	Points	Semester	Points
1	85%	10	90%	10	5 Stars	10	85%	10
2	80-85%	9	80 - 90%	9	4 Stars	9	80 - 85%	9
3	75- 80%	8	75 - 80%	8	3 Stars	8	75 - 80%	8

#### EXPECTED SCORE OF RANKS AND SCHOLARSHIP

S.NO	Rank	Points	Scholarship Percentage	No. of Beneficiaries
1	Rank 1	35 points & above	100	1
2	Rank 2	30 -34 points	75	1
3	Rank 3	25- 29 points	50	1
4	Rank 4 to 10	24 points	25	1 Per 12 Admissions

- The rank list will be released based on the scores
- Only one student is eligible for one type of scholarship
- Maximum of 10 students will get the chance based on the admission strength (1 per 12 admissions)
- The minimum score should be 24 points to become eligible for the scholarship.

	MBA (2024-25)
TANCET/ MAT / ATMA / CAT / ENTRANCE EXAM	Students from other than CET entrance exam, the following scholarship only for I Semester. From second semester onwards it is open competition.
Scholarship	<ul> <li>a. 70 percentile score – 50% scholarship for I semester alone</li> <li>b. 60 percentile score – 25% scholarship for I semester alone</li> </ul>
STC UG Topper	The topper of any STC UG student will be given 40% scholarship in the I semester and second semester onwards it is open competition
Alumni	All the UG student of STC will get 25% alumni scholarship for the I semester and second semester onwards it is open competition
Engineering students	Any engineering student will get 25% scholarship in the I semester and second semester onwards it is open competition
Open competition	This scholarship will begin from second semester onwards for the top 10 scorers. Each semester it will be continued only for the toppers of the previous semester based on the following criteria. Each criterion will have a specific weightage and overall total top 10 students of a specific semester alone will get the scholarship.
	<ol> <li>CIA Scores</li> <li>Attendance</li> <li>AICTE Parakh test scores</li> <li>End semester marks</li> </ol>

## WEIGHTAGE TABLE

S.NO	CIA	Points	Attendance	Points	AICTE Parakh	Points	Semester	Points
1	85%	10	90%	10	5 Stars	10	85%	10
2	80-85%	9	80 - 90%	9	4 Stars	9	80 - 85%	9
3	75- 80%	8	75 - 80%	8	3 Stars	8	75 - 80%	8

### **EXPECTED SCORE OF RANKS AND SCHOLARSHIP**

S.NO	Rank	Points	Scholarship Percentage	No. of Beneficiaries
1	Rank 1	35 points & above	100	1
2	Rank 2	30 - 34 points	75	1
3	Rank 3	25 - 29 points	50	1
4	Rank 4 to 10	24 points	25	7

- The rank list will be released based on the scores
- Only one student is eligible for one type of scholarship
- Maximum10 students will get the chance
- The minimum score should be 24 points to become eligible for the scholarship.

## **Endowment Awards**

#### Dr. G.R. Damodaran Award

An endowment for Rs. 10,000/- has been created by Rtn. P. N. Gopal, Gopal Enterprises, Coimbatore, in the name of Dr. G. R. Damodaran, Former Vice Chancellor of the University of Madras and an eminent educationalist. The annual interest earned from the endowment deposit will be given as prizes / medal with a certificate to the best-outgoing MBA student every year.

### Girija Parthasarathy Endowment Award

Mr. P. Sekar, a well wisher of the college had come forward to install an endowment of Rs. 25000/- in the name 'Girija Parthasarathy Endowment'. The endowment prizes shall be awarded to the best outgoing UG Students.

## Mr. S. Santhanakrishnan and Pollachi Chartered Accountants Association Endowment Award

P. K. F. Sridhar and Santhanam, Chartered Accountants, Chennai have contributed Rs. 20,000/-as an endowment fund. The annual interest earned from the endowment deposit will be awarded to the top scorer in Accountancy each year in the UG Commerce (B.Com) programme.

### R. Arun Raja Memorial Endowment Award

An endowment of Rs. 25,000/- has been created in memory of R. Arun Raja by his parents. The annual interest earned from the endowment deposit will be awarded to the best sports students.

## Jayalakshmi Neelambal Endowment Award

An endowment of Rs. 2,50,000/- has been created in memory of his mother Jayalakshmi by Prof. Dr. S. Mani and Mrs. Vijayalakshmi. The annual interest earned from the endowment deposit will be awarded to the student for the best all-round performance in MBA every year.

#### Tmt. Muthammal and Thiru. Subramania Pillai Endowment Awards

Prof. N. Namasivayam (Late), Founder Principal of Sree Saraswathi Thyagaraja College, Pollachi has instituted two endowment awards of Rs. 5,000/- each.

- 1. Tmt. Muthammal memorial scholarship to be awarded to a poor male student of the second year for his tuition fee, examination fee in the third year and
- 2. Thiru Subramania Pillai memorial scholarship to be awarded to a poor female student of the second year for her tuition fee, examination fee in the third year.

# Dr. M. Settu Scholarship Fund

The G. R. G Trust has created an endowment fund of Rs. 1,00,000/- for the award of scholarships to students in the name of Dr. M. Settu (late), the former Director General of STC.

#### Dr. M. Settu Memorial Lecture

The management of STC has created an endowment fund of Rs. 5,00,000/- exclusively for organising Dr. M. Settu Memorial Lecture in remembrance of Dr. M. Settu (late), former Director General of STC, every year.

JUNE 2025			
Date	Day		Days
1	Sunday		
2	Monday		
3	Tuesday		
4	Wednesday		
5	Thursday		
6	Friday		
7	Saturday	Bakrid - Holiday	
8	Sunday		
9	Monday	Faculty Development Program	
10	Tuesday	Faculty Development Program	
11	Wednesday	Faculty Development Program	
12	Thursday	Faculty Development Program	
13	Friday	Faculty Development Program	
14	Saturday	Faculty Development Program	
15	Sunday		
16	Monday	College Reopens (2025 – 26)	1
17	Tuesday		2
18	Wednesday		3
19	Thursday		4
20	Friday		5
21	Saturday		6
22	Sunday		
23	Monday	Commencement of I Year UG Classes	7
24	Tuesday		8
25	Wednesday		9
26	Thursday		10
27	Friday		11
28	Saturday		12
29	Sunday		
30	Monday		13

	JULY 2025			
Date	Day		Days	
1	Tuesday		14	
2	Wednesday		15	
3	Thursday		16	
4	Friday	Unit I to be completed	17	
5	Saturday	Holiday		
6	Sunday	Muharram - Holiday		
7	Monday		18	
8	Tuesday		19	
9	Wednesday		20	
10	Thursday		21	
11	Friday		22	
12	Saturday	Holiday (TNPSC Exam Centre)		
13	Sunday	Holiday		
14	Monday		23	
15	Tuesday		24	
16	Wednesday		25	
17	Thursday		26	
18	Friday		27	
19	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	28	
20	Sunday	Holiday		
21	Monday		29	
22	Tuesday		30	
23	Wednesday		31	
24	Thursday		32	
25	Friday	Unit II to be completed	33	
26	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training	34	
27	Sunday	Holiday		
28	Monday		35	
29	Tuesday		36	
30	Wednesday		37	
31	Thursday		38	

AUGUST 2025			
Date	Day		Days
1	Friday		39
2	Saturday	Holiday	
3	Sunday	Holiday	
4	Monday		40
5	Tuesday		41
6	Wednesday		42
7	Thursday	Mid Semester Examination - I	43
8	Friday		44
9	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	45
10	Sunday	Holiday	
11	Monday		46
12	Tuesday		47
13	Wednesday		48
14	Thursday		49
15	Friday	Independence Day - Holiday	
16	Saturday	Krishna Jayanthi - Holiday	
17	Sunday	Holiday	
18	Monday		50
19	Tuesday		51
20	Wednesday		52
21	Thursday		53
22	Friday		54
23	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training College Committee Meeting	55
24	Sunday	Holiday	
25	Monday		56
26	Tuesday	Unit III to be completed	57
27	Wednesday	Vinayakar Chathurthi - Holiday	
28	Thursday		58
29	Friday		59
30	Saturday	Wednesday Order	60
31	Sunday	Holiday	

SEPTEMBER 2025			
Date	Day		Days
1	Monday		61
2	Tuesday		62
3	Wednesday		63
4	Thursday		
5	Friday	On a vertical indexes	
6	Saturday	Onam Holidays	
7	Sunday		
8	Monday		64
9	Tuesday		65
10	Wednesday		66
11	Thursday		67
12	Friday		68
13	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	69
14	Sunday	Holiday	
15	Monday		70
16	Tuesday		71
17	Wednesday	Unit IV to be completed	72
18	Thursday		73
19	Friday	Tarang '25	74
20	Saturday	Thursday Order	75
21	Sunday	Holiday	
22	Monday	Navaratri Golu Begins	76
23	Tuesday		77
24	Wednesday		78
25	Thursday		79
26	Friday		80
27	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training	81
28	Sunday	Holiday	
29	Monday		82
30	Tuesday		83

OCTOBER 2025			
Date	Day		Days
1	Wednesday	Ayutha Pooja - Holiday	
2	Thursday	Vijaya Dasami, Gandhi Jayanthi - Holiday	
3	Friday		84
4	Saturday		85
5	Sunday	Holiday	
6	Monday		86
7	Tuesday	Unit V to be completed	87
8	Wednesday	Semester Practical Examinations	88
9	Thursday		89
10	Friday		90
11	Saturday		91
12	Sunday	Holiday	
13	Monday		92
14	Tuesday		93
15	Wednesday	Mid Semester Examination - II	94
16	Thursday		95
17	Friday		96
18	Saturday		
19	Sunday	Deepevali Helideva	
20	Monday	Deepavali Holidays	
21	Tuesday		
22	Wednesday		97
23	Thursday		98
24	Friday		99
25	Saturday	College Committee & Governing Body Meeting	100
26	Sunday	Holiday	
27	Monday		
28	Tuesday		
29	Wednesday	Semester Examination Begins	
30	Thursday		
31	Friday		

	NOVEMBER 2025		
Date	Day		Days
1	Saturday	Holiday	
2	Sunday	Holiday	
3	Monday		
4	Tuesday		
5	Wednesday		
6	Thursday		
7	Friday		
8	Saturday		
9	Sunday	Holiday	
10	Monday		
11	Tuesday		
12	Wednesday		
13	Thursday		
14	Friday		
15	Saturday	Holiday	
16	Sunday	Holiday	
17	Monday		
18	Tuesday		
19	Wednesday		
20	Thursday		
21	Friday		
22	Saturday		
23	Sunday	Holiday	
24	Monday		
25	Tuesday		
26	Wednesday	Bharathiar University	
27	Thursday	Central Valuation (Tentative)	
28	Friday		
29	Saturday		
30	Sunday	Holiday	

		DECEMBER 2025	
Date	Day		Days
1	Monday	Faculty Development Program	
2	Tuesday	Faculty Development Program	
3	Wednesday	Faculty Development Program	
4	Thursday	Faculty Development Program	
5	Friday	Faculty Development Program	
6	Saturday	Holiday	
7	Sunday	Holiday	
8	Monday		
9	Tuesday		
10	Wednesday	Even Semester Begins	1
11	Thursday		2
12	Friday		3
13	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	4
14	Sunday	Holiday	
15	Monday		5
16	Tuesday	Margazhi Maha Utsav	6
17	Wednesday		7
18	Thursday		8
19	Friday		9
20	Saturday	Holiday	
21	Sunday	Holiday	
22	Monday		10
23	Tuesday		11
24	Wednesday		12
25	Thursday	Christmas - Holiday	
26	Friday		13
27	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training	14
28	Sunday	Holiday	
29	Monday	Unit I to be completed	15
30	Tuesday		16
31	Wednesday		17

	JANUARY 2026			
Date	Day		Days	
1	Thursday	New Year Day - Holiday		
2	Friday		18	
3	Saturday	Working Day in lieu of April 13	19	
4	Sunday	Holiday		
5	Monday		20	
6	Tuesday		21	
7	Wednesday		22	
8	Thursday		23	
9	Friday		24	
10	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	25	
11	Sunday	Holiday		
12	Monday		26	
13	Tuesday	Bogi Pongal - Holiday		
14	Wednesday	Pongal - Holiday		
15	Thursday	Thiruvalluvar Thinam - Holiday		
16	Friday	Kannum Pongal - Holiday		
17	Saturday	Holiday		
18	Sunday	Holiday		
19	Monday		27	
20	Tuesday		28	
21	Wednesday		29	
22	Thursday	Unit II to be completed	30	
23	Friday		31	
24	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training	32	
25	Sunday	Holiday		
26	Monday	Republic Day - Holiday		
27	Tuesday		33	
28	Wednesday		34	
29	Thursday		35	
30	Friday		36	
31	Saturday	EXPO - 2026	37	

FEBRUARY 2026			
Date	Day		Days
1	Sunday	Thai Poosam - Holiday	
2	Monday		38
3	Tuesday		39
4	Wednesday		40
5	Thursday		41
6	Friday		42
7	Saturday	Holiday	
8	Sunday	Holiday	
9	Monday	Mid Semester Examination - I	43
10	Tuesday		44
11	Wednesday		45
12	Thursday		46
13	Friday		47
14	Saturday	No Book Day - Skill Centre - Club Activities	48
15	Sunday	Holiday	
16	Monday		49
17	Tuesday		50
18	Wednesday		51
19	Thursday	Unit III to be completed	52
20	Friday	Synergia '26	53
21	Saturday		54
22	Sunday	Holiday	
23	Monday		55
24	Tuesday		56
25	Wednesday		57
26	Thursday		58
27	Friday		59
28	Saturday	No Book Day - Corporate Training	60

	MARCH 2026			
Date	Day		Days	
1	Sunday	Holiday		
2	Monday	SDG Week Celebration	61	
3	Tuesday		62	
4	Wednesday		63	
5	Thursday		64	
6	Friday		65	
7	Saturday	Holiday		
8	Sunday	Holiday		
9	Monday	Sports Day	66	
10	Tuesday		67	
11	Wednesday	Aadukalam (Intra-Collegiate Cultural Event)	68	
12	Thursday	College Day	69	
13	Friday	Dr. M. Settu Memorial Lecture	70	
14	Saturday	Graduation Day		
15	Sunday	Holiday		
16	Monday	Unit IV to be completed	71	
17	Tuesday		72	
18	Wednesday		73	
19	Thursday		74	
20	Friday	Telugu New Year - Holiday		
21	Saturday	ldul Fitr - Holiday		
22	Sunday	Holiday		
23	Monday		75	
24	Tuesday		76	
25	Wednesday		77	
26	Thursday		78	
27	Friday		79	
28	Saturday		80	
29	Sunday	Holiday		
30	Monday		81	
31	Tuesday		82	

APRIL 2026			
Date	Day		Days
1	Wednesday		83
2	Thursday	Unit V to be completed	84
3	Friday	Good Friday - Holiday	
4	Saturday	Holiday	
5	Sunday	Holiday	
6	Monday	Semester Practical Examinations	85
7	Tuesday		86
8	Wednesday		87
9	Thursday		88
10	Friday		89
11	Saturday		90
12	Sunday	Holiday	
13	Monday	Compensatary Holiday for Jan. 3	
14	Tuesday	Tamil New Year - Holiday	
15	Wednesday	Mid Semester Examination - II	91
16	Thursday		92
17	Friday		93
18	Saturday		94
19	Sunday	Holiday	
20	Monday		95
21	Tuesday		96
22	Wednesday		97
23	Thursday		98
24	Friday		99
25	Saturday	College Committee & Governing Body Meeting	100
26	Sunday	Holiday	
27	Monday	Semester Examination Begins	
28	Tuesday		
29	Wednesday		
30	Thursday		

	MAY 2026		
Date	Day		Days
1	Friday	May Day - Holiday	
2	Saturday	Holiday	
3	Sunday	Holiday	
4	Monday		
5	Tuesday		
6	Wednesday		
7	Thursday		
8	Friday		
9	Saturday		
10	Sunday	Holiday	
11	Monday		
12	Tuesday		
13	Wednesday		
14	Thursday		
15	Friday		
16	Saturday	Holiday	
17	Sunday	Holiday	
18	Monday		
19	Tuesday		
20	Wednesday		
21	Thursday		
22	Friday		
23	Saturday		
24	Sunday	Holiday	
25	Monday		
26	Tuesday		
27	Wednesday	Bakrid - Holiday	
28	Thursday		
29	Friday		
30	Saturday		
31	Sunday	Holiday	

		JUNE 2026	
Date	Day		Days
1	Monday	Faculty Development Program	
2	Tuesday	Faculty Development Program	
3	Wednesday	Faculty Development Program	
4	Thursday	Faculty Development Program	
5	Friday	Faculty Development Program	
6	Saturday	Holiday	
7	Sunday	Holiday	
8	Monday		
9	Tuesday		
10	Wednesday	College Reopens (2026 – 27)	
11	Thursday		
12	Friday		
13	Saturday		
14	Sunday	Holiday	
15	Monday		
16	Tuesday	Muharam - Holiday	
17	Wednesday		
18	Thursday		
19	Friday		
20	Saturday	Holiday	
21	Sunday	Holiday	
22	Monday		
23	Tuesday		
24	Wednesday		
25	Thursday		
26	Friday		
27	Saturday		
28	Sunday	Holiday	
29	Monday		
30	Tuesday		

# தமிழ்த்தாய் வாழ்த்து

நீராருங் கடலுடுத்த நிலமடந்தைக் கெழிலொழுகும் சீராரும் வதனமெனத் திகழ்பரதக் கண்டமிதில் தெக்கணமும் அதிற்சிறந்த திராவிடநல் திருநாடும் தக்கசிறு பிறைநுதலும் தரித்தநறுந் திலகமுமே!

அத்திலக வாசனைபோல் அனைத்துலகும் இன்பமுற எத்திசையும் புகழ்மணக்க இருந்தபெருந் தமிழணங்கே! தமிழணங்கே!

உன் சீரிளமைத் திறம்வியந்து செயல்மறந்து வாழ்த்துதுமே! வாழ்த்துதுமே! வாழ்த்துதுமே!

- மனோன்மணியம் பெ. சுந்தரம்பிள்ளை



# தேசியகீதம்

ஜன கண மன அதிநாயக ஜய ஹே பாரத பாக்ய விதாதா பஞ்சாப ஸிந்து குஜராத மராட்டா திராவிட உத்கல பங்கா விந்திய ஹிமாசல யமுனா கங்கா உச்சல ஜலதி தரங்கா தவ சுப நாமே ஜாகே தவ சுப ஆசிஸ மாகே காஹே தவ ஜய காதா ஜன கண மங்கள தாயக ஜய ஹே பாரத பாக்ய விதாதா ஜய ஹே ஜய ஹே ஜய ஹே ,

- இரவீந்திரநாத் தாகூர்

# குருவே! குருவே!

குருவே குருவே எல்லாம் குருவே உடலும் குருவே உயிரும் குருவே மனமும் குருவே மதியும் குருவே குருவே குருவே எல்லாம் குருவே!

தருவாய் தருவாய் எல்லாம் தருவாய் குருவே குருவே அறிவைத் தருவாய் அருள்வாய் அருள்வாய் என்றும் அருள்வாய் அறிவைக் கடந்த அறிவை அருள்வாய்! குருவே குருவே எல்லாம் குருவே

ஈசன் குருவே இறைவன் குருவே நீயும் குருவே நானும் குருவே குருவே குருவே எல்லாம் குருவே!

> - முனைவர் **மு. சேட்டு** மேனாள் நிர்வாக இயக்குநர் ஸ்ரீ சரஸ்வதி தியாகராஜா கல்லூரி



# Ten Commandments for an Outstanding Student

- 1. Be punctual and understand the importance of Time Management
- 2. Improve your listening skills, your communication and personality skills
- 3. Improve your reading habit; use the library to the maximum level and update your knowledge
- 4. Pay utmost attention to the Classroom Lectures, Seminars and Examinations
- 5. Be a computer literate and improve your computing skill
- 6. Understand that cleanliness is very important
- 7. Interact with your friends, teachers and experts on various topics
- 8. Remember Character is Power; do not compromise ethics and values for anything in this world
- 9. Experience the joy of Sharing and Compassion
- 10. Follow the mantra: மாதா, பிதா, குரு, தேசம், தெய்வம்

Name :

Class:

Time Table for odd Semester

Hour / Day	(09.30 a.m 10.20 a.m.)	(10.20 a.m 11.10 a.m.)	٠.	<b>III</b> 11.25 a.m 12.15 p.m.	p.m.	<b>IV</b> 1.05 p.m 1.55 p.m.	<b>V</b> 1.55 p.m 2.45 p.m.	<b>VI</b> 2.45 p.m 3.35 p.m.
I			1.25 a.m.		- 1.05			
II			a.m 11		.15 a.m.			
III			Break 11.10		Lunch Break 12.1			
IV			Brea		Lunch E			
V								

# Time Table for even Semester

Hour / Day	(09.30 a.m 10.20 a.m.)	(10.20 a.m 11.10 a.m.)	٦.	<b>III</b> 11.25 a.m 12.15 p.m.	p.m.	IV 1.05 p.m 1.55 p.m.	<b>V</b> 1.55 p.m 2.45 p.m.	<b>VI</b> 2.45 p.m 3.35 p.m.
I			1.25 a.m.		- 1.05			
II			a.m 11		.15 a.m.			
III			Break 11.10		Break 12			
IV			Brea		Lunch E			
V								

NOTES	
	••••
	• • • • •
	• • • • •
	• • • • •
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	• • • • •
	• • • • •
••••••	• • • • •
	• • • • •
••••••	• • • • •
	• • • • •
••••••••••••	• • • • •
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	
	• • • • •
	• • • • •
	••••

.



என் இறைவா, நான் ஏறிக்கொண்டே இருக்கின்றேன்... எங்கு இருக்கிறது இலட்சிய சிகரம்? நான் தோண்டிக்கொண்டே இருக்கிறேன்... எங்கு இருக்கிறது அறிவுப் புதையல்? நான் பெருங்கடலில் நீந்திக்கொண்டே இருக்கிறேன்... எங்கு இருக்கிறது அமைதித் தீவு? இறைவா, நூறு கோடி மக்கள், இலட்சிய சிகரத்தையும், அறிவுப்புதையலையும் இன்ப அமைதியையும் உழைத்து அடைய அருள்வாயாக!

> - டாக்டர். அ.பெ.ஜெ. அப்துல்கலாம் முன்னாள் இந்தியக் குடியரசுத் தலைவர்

# **STC PHILOSOPHY**

"When an Institution becomes very important to the society, it no longer belongs only to its founders, but to the whole society"



## SREE SARASWATHI THYAGARAJA COLLEGE

An Autonomous, NAAC Re-Accredited with 'A+' Grade, ISO 21001:2018 Certified Institution,
Affiliated to Bharathiar University, Coimbatore, Approved by AICTE for BBA/BCA & MBA/MCA and by UGC for 2(f) & 12(B) status
Palani Road, Pollachi, Coimbatore - 642 107, Tamilnadu.

Tel: 73737 66550, 99432 66008, 90951 66009 Email: stc@stc.ac.in Website: www.stc.ac.in